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COMMUNITY GAMES 2005 
Following on our successes of 2004, we are now in the midst of organising 
the 2005 programme. Thanks to all who contributed to our annual 
collection outside Superquinn. 

This year we have entered teams in Soccer (boys and girls), Hurling, 
Girls Hockey, Gaelic Football, Basketball (boys and girls), Table Tennis 
and Art. 

The Swimming trials took place at the end of April in Templeogue 
College. 

The Athletic trials will be held on Monday 9th May in Cherryfield. All 
those wishing to participate must register at 5.30 p.m. on that evening. 
Entry Fee is € 2 per child. The age categories are under 8 to under 16. All 
entrants must be under the required age on the 31st July 2005 and be 
resident in Knocklyon. We would welcome and need help from parents and 
guardians on the night as this event attracts huge numbers. 

We will be having a meeting on Tuesday 3rd May at 8.30 p.m. in the 
Community Centre for all volunteers, so please come along and lend your 
support. 

SPORTING SIBLINGS 
- MICHAEL AND ANNE GRIFFIN 

BROS- PEARSE A.C-
The yellow and green singlets were out in force at the 
recent Dublin Indoor Championships held in Santry. 

Our Gold Medal winners include Adam Raitt, Donal 
Ryan, Vickie Brennan, Oisin Cannon, Rebecca Tyson, 
Grainne Moggan, Matthew Thian, Richard Whyte and 
Simon Byrne. 

Silver Medallists include Ben McEntee, Anna Stafford and Jack 
Dooney. 

Bronze Medallists were Liam Stafford, Sean Byrne, Elaine 
McGrath, Ronan Glynn, Cathy Basquel, Conor Gallagher, Aoife 
Dalton and Rioghna Moggan. 

As well as so many individual medallists we had great success in 
the relays, which were held outdoors. Congratulations to these and 
other Relay Teams who represented the club with great distinction. 

In next month's issue we will have a report on the National Finals 
in Nenagh and how our athletes fared. 

Training has returned to Cherryfield on Tuesdays and Thursdays 
7-8 p.m. and Sundays 11 a.m.-12 noon. 

For further information contact Aine at 493 1764. 

Some of the new Scouts recently invested into the Knocklyon 
Wednesday Scout Group. Left-right: Sonia Beatty, Anna 
Stafford, Hannah Matthews, Ciara Darker, Orlaith Rafferty, 
Grace O'Brien. 

Michael p lays Hurling for both Ballyboden Sen io r s a n d Dublin 
Under 21. He s p e n d s up to five nights a w e e k training or going 
to the gym a n d general ly h a s a ma tch for o n e or o ther t e a m 
every w e e k e n d . W h e n not training or playing h e is a t tending 
Tallaght IT w h e r e he found t ime to play Hurling on their t e a m , 
which won the Mahe r Tournament in March. This w a s the first 
t ime Tallaght IT had excel led in hurling but Michael is too 
m o d e s t to t ake any credit for this s u c c e s s . 

His hurling c a r e e r b e g a n in Fourth C l a s s in St. Colmcille 's 
S N S w h e n Mr. P. O'Neill introduced him to the g a m e . Michael 
hasn ' t looked back s ince . Despi te var ious injuries including 
broken wrists a n d a broken t h u m b his e n t h u s i a s m s h o w s no 
sign of waning. 

Anne p lays for both Bal lybodens Ladies ' a n d Dublin Sen io r 
C a m o g i e t e a m . S h e a l so played football for Dublin but h a s given 
it up a s s h e is s tudying for her Leaving Cert . S h e is only 17 
y e a r s old but won Dublin Player of the Year last year . A n n e 
s ta r ted playing c a m o g i e while in S e c o n d C l a s s in St . Colmcille 's 
J N S taugh t by Mr. S w e e n e y . Initially, s h e s a y s s h e u s e d to 
pract ice with Michael in the back g a r d e n at h o m e . Now s h e too 
s p e n d s mos t of her t ime training a n d playing. S h e r e c k o n s s h e 
h a s yet to play a ma tch w h e r e s h e doesn ' t rece ive any knocks 
or b ru i ses but main ta ins it's worth it! 

As s o o n a s her Leaving Cert is over A n n e h o p e s to ge t into 
training with Ballyboden Ladies to play football a s well a s 
c a m o g i e . 

A n n e a n d Michael s a y s they h a v e h a d g rea t suppor t f rom 
their p a r e n t s (despi te the fact that both of t hem a r e g rea t football 
f ans ) a n d the only problem is w h e n their m a t c h e s c lash . In that 
c a s e they s a y their Mom general ly g o e s to A n n e ' s m a t c h a n d 
their Dad to Michael 's . 

W e wish t h e s e two ta len ted young peop le all the bes t a s they 
look forward to fu ture s u c c e s s . All-Ireland for Michael a n d 
Double Senior C h a m p i o n s h i p for Anne . Our s y m p a t h y a l so to 
whichever m e m b e r of the Griffin househo ld g e t s to w a s h all t he 
m u d d y gear ! - K. Cashman 

Michael and Anne Griffin of Knocklyon Green: Hurling and 
Camogie stars. 

Templeogue Window Cleaning 
° R e s i d e n t i a l & C o m m e r c i a l 

Call Brian anyt ime - 087-625 8443; 01-493 0387 

JOHN G. BASQUEL & CO. 
• Registered Auditors and Accountants • 

• Tax and Business Consultants • 
Camden House, 7 Upper Camden Street, Dublin 2. Tel: 476 2020. 

14 Woodfield, Scholarstown Road, Rathfarnham. Tel: 493 7136. 

GERRY KEEGAN - PLUMBING & HEATING 
Bathrooms, Ensuites designed and fully fitted. 

S h o w e r s * T a n k s * C y l i n d e r s * L e a k s * S e w a g e s , e tc . 

Tel . 4 5 1 6 2 8 1 - 10 C a r r i g l e a D o w n s , F i r h o u s e R o a d 

Planning Applications, House Extensions, 
Grant Work, Working Drawings. 

• REASONABLE RATES • 
Phone: 0 8 7 - 2 3 5 0 9 8 9 

• Gardener • Handyman • Painting Service • 

• Rubbish Removed • Gutters cleaned and repaired • 

Telephone: 086-886 6719; 494 5209 
TERRY WALKER - Electrical Contractor 
• Security Lighting • House Rewiring • Electric Showers • 
• Extra Lights and Sockets • New Trip Boards Installed • 

• Low Voltage Lighting • 
24 Carriglea Rise, Firhouse. Telephone: 451 8585; 086-889 3554. 



Memories of Pope John Paul II 
On 29th September 1979 I 
was a mesmerised five-
year-old in the Phoenix 
Park waving excitedly at 
the hel icopter carrying 
Pope John Paul. During his 
homily at Mass that day he 
said, "It is from the 
Eucharist that all of us 
receive the grace and 
strength for daily living." 
The fol lowing day in 
Galway he spoke these 
famous words, "Young 
people of Ireland, I love 
you." At the time I didn't 

realise the significance of his words, but this Pope 
had already made his mark on my young life, and 
over the years I always remembered that he had come 
to see us in Ireland. 

In 2000 I joined with 2.4 million young people to 
meet with the Holy Father in Rome. It astounded me 
that his words were so relevant to my life. How could 
this old man understand so perfectly the concerns, 
worries, hopes and dreams that I held secretly inside 
me? That week I joined with the others around me in 
returning our affection to him: "John Paul 2, we love 
you!" Two years later I had the privilege of being 
close to him during World Youth Day in Toronto. It 
was clear that, despite physical frailty, he was filled 
with an energetic love for everyone. 

When I heard of our Holy Father's death on April 
2nd, I grieved like I would for a much-loved 
grandfather. I cried with sorrow at his passing, and at 

The foundation stone of our Parish Church blessed by 
John Paul II on his visit to Ireland in 1979. 

the same time I was filled with immense gratitude for 
his life and all he has clone for me and for the world. 
I will always remember him on Easter Sunday at his 
window, struggling to give his blessing. His courage 
and witness in suffering was an inspiration. 

The theme chosen by the late John Paul for this 
Eucharistic year was "Stay with us, Lord." It was fitting 
that his last message to the world on Easter Sunday 
was a reflection on these very words. Just as the 
words of Christ burned in the hearts of the disciples 
on the road to Emmaus, so the words of this Pope of 
my youth will always echo in my heart. He showed 
me how to be the image of Christ to others in the 
world. He showed me that the Lord really does 
always stay with us in the Eucharist and in the 
Church. May the Heavenly Father reward him and 
grant him eternal rest. 

- Fionnuala O'Connor 

"We need heralds of the Gospel who are experts in humanity, who know 
the depths of the human heart, who can share the joys, the hopes, the 
agonies, the distress of people today, but who are, at the same time, 
contemplatives who have fallen in love with God." — John 'Tauill 

CARMELITES 
Love in the Heart of the Church 
Discover more about discipleship in the Carmelite tradition: talk to any of the friars in 
the presbytery or contact Philip directly on 086 3112837 or pbrennan@carmelites.ie 
"Carmel - where prayer becomes life and life flourishes in 
prayer." - John TauCll, 7th October 2002 

w 

a s p i l i i i i i p i 

JOHN PAUL II 

mailto:pbrennan@carmelites.ie


Beautiful nails at your fingertips. . . . 
PERFECT 10 NAILS 

Woodstown Village, Knocklyon. Tel: 087-692 8283. 
• Gel Sculptured Nai ls 

• Occas iona l Nai ls • Man icu res • 
• Student Discount • Gift Vouchers • 

FREE: Cuticle Treatment Oil with every full 
set of Gel Nails. 

/ 

Baile Buadain Naomh Eanna 
tewfl J . f Such are the demands on the club that new 

fund-raising initiatives have to be explored 
all the time. One such project is the Race Day at 
Punchestown on Saturday evening 28th May, 2005. 
Tables of 10 cost €1,500 and further details can be 
acquired from Club General Manager Noel Sheridan at 
087-293 3829. 

On Friday 13th May, the Camogie Committee, in 
association with Noel Browne, is presenting top group 
Picturehouse. Tickets are € 1 5 and can be acquired from 
the club or from camogie mentors. 

The Club Lotto is enjoying its best year for some time 
with well over 1.000 members. The Lotto Committee 
extends its appreciation to all the people of Knocklyon 
who have supported this venture. 

The club is delighted to announce the appointment of 
Paul McLoughlin as the new Games Promotion Officer. 
Paul will be working heavily with the schools and teams 
in the club and will complement the work of Coaching 
Officer Brian O'Regan. While over 120 boys under the 
age of 11 

are participating in the new Go Football/Go 
Hurling games. 

Details of the club's Summer Camp programme will be 
announced shortly - contact Coaching Officer Brian 
O'Regan 087-699 8649 for further information. 
Website: wwwbodengaa.ie - Gerry O'Sullivan 

Dublin star Colin Moran (Delaford) presents Minor footballer 
Brendan Treacy (Knocklyon Green) with his cup medal from 
2004 at the Football Presentation Night. 

MSL 
Motor Services Limited 

™w«-pi(kmoloisJe Pti:01 S69 1000 
^ R O A d , Dublin 7. 

Park Motors 
.parimotorsJe Ph. 01 869 1000 

Navan Road, Dublin 7. 

The special prize of a Volkswagen Golf 1.4 in the Ballyboden 
St. Endas Lotto was won by John Keogh, Delaford Lawn, 
Knocklyon. John (second from right) is seen here receiving 
the keys from lomair Treacey Jnr. (Sales Executive Park 
Motors) in the presence of Danny Griffin (Executive 
Committee member), lomair Treacey (Lotto Committee 
Chairman). 

M A K E A W I S H F O U N D A T I O N 
P Y J A M A DAY 

Pyjama Day for Make A Wish Foundation at Orlagh Park 
House Creche, Knocklyon. 

Rowans Delicatessen & Off Licence 
12 Main Street, R a t h f a r n h a m Village, Dublin 14. Tel: 490 5633. Fax: 499 1708. 

Est. 73 years. 
HOMEMADE QUALITY FOOD 

Cater ing Special is ts on hand to d iscuss your cater ing requ i rements for : 
• Bir thday Celebra t ions • Chr is ten ings • First C o m m u n i o n s • Conf i rma t ions • Fami ly Ga ther ings • 

• H o u s e - w a r m i n g Part ies • Wedd ings • 
• CHEF ON DUTY ALL DAY • MENU SUPPLIED UPON REQUEST • 

Opening Hours: Monday-Wednesday, 9 a.m.-6.30 p.m.; Thursday-Saturday, 9 a.m.-9 p.m.; 
Sunday, 11.30 a.m.-2 p.m. 

TELEPHONE ORDERS WELCOME: 01-490 5633 



REFLECTION 
Preparing Children for the Sacraments 

The month of May is upon us o n c e again, is it my 
imagination or are the years going a round even quicker 
than before! In our own parish here in Knocklyon - as in 
parishes throughout the country - 2nd Class chi ldren 
together with their families, Priests and teachers are busily 
prepar ing for First Holy C o m m u n i o n . 

But s o m e t i m e s w e forget that this is the s e c o n d 
sac rament which will have been celebra ted with the 
chi ldren this year. Back in early March the chi ldren 
exper ienced the Sacrament of Reconcil iat ion for the first 
t ime. For s o m e reason this equal ly m o m e n t o u s occas ion is 
not su r rounded by as much fuss and exc i tement . W e had a 
relaxing celebrat ion in an a tmosphe re of prayer, music and 
reflection with helpful and encourag ing words from our 
Priests. Children of today will no longer be ab le to identify 
with Frank O ' C o n n o r ' s expe r i ence of First Confess ion! (As 
a child I d readed going into that dark box - and as for the 
fear of that door locking w h e n I was inside. . . .) 

Yes, much has changed both in our celebrat ion of and 
our prepara t ion for First Confess ion with our young 
chi ldren. The rote learning of ques t ions and answers is long 
gone . The Alive-O Programme of religious educa t ion -
which w a s in t roduced to schools f rom the mid-90 's 
onwards - is thought-provoking and chi ld-centred with a 
great emphas i s on the 'story' . Of course wha t better way is 
there to get a child's undivided attention than to tell or read 
a story. In this p rog ramme many values are conveyed 
through this m e d i u m . 

As part of our preparat ion for First Confess ion w e explore 
a series of stories wh ich w e t eache r s and ch i ldren 
knowingly refer to as the 'Little Being Stories' . In a nutshell 
t h e s e a re a g e - a p p r o p r i a t e s tor ies h ighl ight ing t h e 
distinction be tween right and wrong . Of course w e always 
endeavour to relate what the chi ldren learn to their o w n 
exper iences . The stories tell of Little Beings do ing wrong -
'Being Unfair ' , 'Being Selfish', 'Being a Bully', 'Being 
Untrue ' , 'Not Being Bothered ' . Through the telling of the 
story and the subsequen t discuss ion (who better for 
spon taneous discussion than seven and eight-year-olds!) -
the 'digging d e e p e r ' to find the real message in the story -
w e help the chi ldren to b e c o m e aware of t imes w h e n w e 
all b e h a v e like t h e s e 'Little Beings ' a n d of the 
c o n s e q u e n c e s for ourselves and others. W h e n w e d o 
wrong w e need to be reconci led to o n e ano ther and to 
G o d . H e n c e our need for the Sacrament of Reconci l ia t ion. 
Along with the wonder fu l ly reassuring story of the G o o d 
Shepherd these 'Beings ' enab l e the t h e m e of forgiveness to 
be expla ined in a child-friendly manner . 

In s o m e of the stories, the 'Little Being' talks to its 
'Something Inside' . Then w e move on and explore the 
notion of 'self-talk' with the chi ldren, the chatter that goes 
on in all our minds and hearts. W e discuss how this 'self-
talk' can inf luence us both in how w e feel and how w e 
behave . And so in an indirect way w e are laying the 
foundat ion for a more in-depth explorat ion - at a later 
stage of course - of the role of consc ience . In our approach 
w e stress at all t imes the loving and forgiving God not the 
negative aspec t of sin. 

Yes, the way religion is taught today is very different to 
the way I, and indeed many of our parishioners, w e r e 
taught. But it's the approach that has changed - the basic 
truths are still being conveyed . Of course it is said that, 
'Religion is taught - Faith is caught . ' 

With little t ime to spare in be tween w e then start on the 
Prepara t ion for First Holy C o m m u n i o n . O n e of our 
impor tan t tasks he re is to lead the ch i ld ren to an 

unders tanding of Mass. Obvious ly this unders tanding leads 
to more meaningful part icipation both n o w and in the 
years a h e a d . 

W e firstly talk of the Mass as a Celebrat ion. Usually I ask 
the chi ldren to look at and think of the word ' ce lebra t ion ' 
and w e brainstorm it: 

Sharing 

Talking/singing 

Gather ing /coming together 

" Celebrat ion 

Friendship 

Food 

W e link this to the Mass and see that all the essential 
e lements of a celebrat ion are there. W e discuss how 
natural is it that Jesus should ask us to ce lebra te His 
p resence in the form of a meal , at Mass. Very soon our 
Second Class children will be ab le to share more fully in 
this meal through Holy C o m m u n i o n . 

W e talk of how yet again w e ce lebra te the gift of God ' s 
forgiveness at Mass - re-affirming for the chi ldren the 
message of a loving Father always ready to forgive us w h e n 
w e say sorry. 

W e talk of how at Mass Jesus c o m e s to us both in the 
w o r d s of t h e r ead ings and G o s p e l and in Holy 
C o m m u n i o n . W e are fed by his words and his p resence in 
Holy C o m m u n i o n . 

Of course there is no explaining the great mystery of the 
Real P r e sence . As t e a c h e r s w e a re a c c u s t o m e d to 
explaining things, leading children to an unders tanding. 
W h e n I am asked ' H o w can this be? H o w can Jesus be 
present in that little Host?', I tell the chi ldren that this is a 
quest ion I c anno t answer nor o n e which any of us - even 
the great theologians - can unders tand . But then as adults 
w e k n o w that Faith does not d e p e n d on us unders tanding 
everything perfectly. If w e did unders tand w e wouldn ' t 
need Faith! 

W e must always r e m e m b e r that the preparat ion for the 
Sacrament is on-going - it doesn ' t just start in Second 
Class. It all began a n u m b e r of years ago w h e n the children 
we re taken to the church to be bapt ised. Nor does it end 
here - w e are simply laying the founda t ions for hopeful ly 
a later more explicit unders tanding of all the Sacraments . 

As a t eacher I feel privileged to be part of this great 
par tnership - consist ing of home , school and parish - as 
w e journey with the chi ldren as they prepare for the 
Sacraments of First Penance and the Eucharist. 

I finish by quot ing part of the Centenary Prayer of our 
o w n St. Colmci l le : 

As they journey on Life's Way 
May they remain like Colmcille 

Strong in Faith, 
Firm in Hope, 

Active in Charity. 
- Una Johnston 



CONFIRMATION DAYS 

David Conway with his parents, Maria and Liam. 

Peter O'Donnell with his parents, Dervia and John. 

Jennifer Nea with her parents, Tina and Quentin and sisters 
Vivienne and Fiona. 

Rebecca Murphy with her Mum Susan and grandparents Ann 
and Donal. 

Orlagh Rynne with her brother Cian and parents, Eithne and 
Eamonn. 

Aoife O'Gara with her parents, Gabriel and Julie and brothers 
Gavin and Conor. 

Lorcan Fitzgerald with his Dad Robert and cousin Luke Hickey. 

Luke Synnott with his Mum Rene and sister Holly. 

MARCH 2005 

Eoghan O'Neill with his parents Claire and Paudie. 

Suzanne O'Reilly with her parents and sisters. 

Megan Kelly with her Mum Siobhan and grandmother Sally 
Kealy. 

Ian McHugh with his parents Anne and David, brothers and 
baby sister. 

Rachel Ruddy with her parents Eleanor and Vivian, sister 
Ciara, brother Hugh and grand aunt Bridget Keating. 

Amy Hendrick with her parents Estelle and Paul. 

Aoife Connell with her Sponsor Cathy Connell. 

Paula McNamee. 



YOUTH CORNER 
CONFIRMATION DAY 

RATHFARNHAM PARISH 
- FETE 2005 

Saturday, 14th May 
in 

The High School, Rathgar 
11 a.m.-3 p.m. 

Shar ing opinions 

Hav ing fun 

Ask ing questions 

P raying 

Eat ing 

SHAPE 
'Shape', the children's faith, fun and food group, has been 
running very successfully on Sunday evenings in the lona 
Centre since Easter. Congratulations to Saoirse 
Geoghegan who created the winning name and logo 
displayed above. Children from 3rd, 4th and 5th classes 
have been taking part each week and they are enjoying 
the experience of learning more about their faith in a fun 
and interactive way. So successful has this pilot project 
been, that plans are underway for a follow-up in the 
autumn. The last session for this season is on June 12th. 
For more information please contact Tony Whittam on 
494 9533 (evenings) or Fr. Philip on 086-311 2837. 

Stephen Keegan with Bishop Eamon Walsh. 

Aoife Ryan with Bishop Eamon Walsh. 

Rathfarnham Pay Care Centre 
• F a m i l y run c r e c h e and M o n t e s s o r i • 

• P re M o n t e s s o r i and A f t e r S c h o o l S e r v i c e • 
• Baby , Todd le r a n d In fan t U n i t s • L a r g e O u t d o o r Play A r e a • 

Professionally and caringly supervised by highly qualified 
and experienced personnel. 

• E . H . B . A p p r o v e d • Fu l ly In su red • F r ee P a r k i n g • 

Home from Home in a secure environment. 
Tel : 0 1 - 4 9 9 3 3 3 3 . w w w . r a t h f a r n h a m d a y c a r e . c o m 

H o u r s of O p e n i n g : 7 . 4 5 a . m . - 6 . 1 5 p . m . ( M o n . - F r i . ) 

COLAISTE NAOMH EOIN 
• WINNER OF THE MEMOREX CULTURAL AWARD • 

GAELTACHT S U M M E R COURSES 2005 
For Students 8-18 years 

Venue: Bal l in teer C o m m u n i t y School 
(a) 13th-24th June '05; (b) 27th June-8th July '05; (c) 1 l th-22nd July '05; (d) 25th July-6th Aug. '05. 

Venue: Sanc ta M a r i a College 
(e) 7th-18th June '05; (f) 4th-15th July '05; (g) 18th-29th July '05. 

• Relaxed Classes • Games and Sport • Fun Activities • Competitions • Drama and Dance • Ceili and Sing Song • 

"An excellent, enriching and most enjoyable Course." 

F o r B r o c h u r e a n d A p p l i c a t i o n F o r m - T e l e p h o n e : 2 9 8 5 2 8 7 ( a f t e r 4 p . m . ) 

http://www.rathfarnhamdaycare.com


KNOCKLYON CONCERT 
BAND CROWNED 

NATIONAL CHAMPIONS! 
On Saturday, 2nd April, our Senior Band were awarded 
First Place at the Irish Association of Brass and 
Concert Band National Championships in Athlone. 
Not only did they get First Place in the Concert Band 
Section (Woodwind and Brass) they were also awarded 
Best Overall Junior Band at the Championships. The 
adjudicator Mr. Dennis Wilby also added a further award 
by selecting our performance of 'Ceremony Chant and 
Ritual' (a very complex piece commissioned for Concert 
Band) as the best choice piece performed in the section. 

This triple victory is a unique achievement and 
although we have come close to winning before, the 
lifting of all three categories is a testament to how far our 
players have matured in the last couple of years. 

To put this victory in context, the Knocklyon Concert 
Band are the newest band, having only formed in 1999, 
on the register of Concert Bands eligible to play at the 
National Championships. The next youngest band are our 
friends and neighbours from the Rathfarnham Concert 
Band who were formed in 1981. After that, competing 
bands have a long tradition of music-making, with some 
bands being over 50 years old. 

For such a young group to march off with all the main 
prizes is a staggering achievement! 

This is shaping up to be a year of exceptional 
achievement for the KCBS. Following our gold medal 
success at the regional championships of the European 
Band Festival in Midsomer Norton (England) last year, 
our Senior Band will travel to Neerpelt (Belgium) to play 
at Europe's largest gathering of bands. The 3 day 
European Youth Music Festival only invites the cream of 
European talent to perform, and we are very fortunate to 
have been invited. Meanwhile, our Intermediate Band 
will perform at the South of Ireland Band Championships 

in Clonakilty, Co. Cork, in early July. 
Congratulations to all our successful musicians, and 

many thanks to our hard-working conductors, tutors and 
parents on the Development Committee. 

Our joy at winning the National Championships was 
later tempered by the news of Eamonn Rynne, the father 
of two of our band members. The Band would like to 
thank the family for the opportunity to partake in the 
funeral Mass and would again like to extend our deepest 
sympathy to them. 

The band concentrates on what has to be done. 

The band relaxes after the prize-giving. 

MLennon Catering 
"Making each occasion memorable" 

Anniversaries. Birthdays, Corporate Events, Funerals. Business/Product Launches, Dinner Parties. 
Buffets, Barbecues, Finger Food. Fine Dining. 

Now taking BBQ Bookings 
Deposit Required 

Caterers for every Occasion 
Call Michael for more information 

Mobile: 086-822 5677 - 490 3237 (Ext. 213) or 495 0230 
E-mail: info@mlennoncatering.com www.mlennoncatering.com 
Enterpr ise Centre Terenure, 17 R a t h f a r n h a m Road, Terenure, Dublin 6W. 

mailto:info@mlennoncatering.com
http://www.mlennoncatering.com


JUNIOR SCHOOL NEWS 
F I R S T H O L Y C O M M U N I O N 
Our six Second Classes have been busily preparing for 
First Holy Communions which will take place on Sundays 
May 15th, 22nd and 29th. Each class will have its own 
special Mass either at 9.30 or 10.45 a.m. on their special 
days. 

E D U C A T I O N A L E X C U R S I O N S 
Each of our twenty-four c l a s s e s will enjoy short 
adventures to various venues during the last term of the 
school year. Second Classes will visit Airfield House in 
Dundrum. First Classes go to s e e Aesop's Fables at Club 
na Muinteoiri's Theatre. Senior Infants will enjoy work-
shops at The Irish Museum of Modern Art and will go to 
Morrell Farm in Straffan. Junior Infants are looking 
forward to their first trip - they go to Jack And The 
Beanstalk in the Rupert Guinness Theatre in June. 

G A E L I C G A M E S 
Ballyboden St. Enda's Games Promotion Officers, Brian 
O'Regan, Austin Lynch and Paul McLoughlin will assist 
our teachers of Second Class with the promotion of 
hurling, camogie and football during summer term. Each 
of the 180 pupils will sample eight coaching sess ions and 
those who wish to pursue our native games will then have 
an opportunity to participate in after-school and weekend 
practices organised by the club. 

P L A Y G R O U N D G A M E S 
Ms Murphy O'Shea, our Physical Education co-ordinator, 
organised a very successful fortnight of games on our 
three school yards. Teachers taught the game in class 
and pupils then had opportunities to teach their friends at 
lunchtime. 

M U S I C E D U C A T I O N 
Ms Meeley has taken responsibility for this important area 
of Arts Education. She welcomed the Band of the Garda 
Siochana to the school on their first ever visit to 
Knocklyon. They performed two great concerts for our 
young pupils. We learned all about the various 
instruments before the finale - an impromptu rendering to 
'He's got the whole world in His Hands' in honour of His 
Holiness Pope John Paul II. Ms Meeley and her 
colleagues in the Music Planning Group have organised 
large stores of resources for the teaching and learning of 
the revised music curriculum in each standard. 

S E A C H T A I N N A G A E I L G E 
Each class made a special effort to prioritise Irish culture 
and language in the weeks before Easter. Our Gaeilge 
co-ordinator, Ms Mulqueen, arranged a whole school 
talent show on March 16th. Teachers and pupils sang, 

The wind section of the Garda Band at the Junior School. 

A troupe of Irish dancers during St. Patrick's celebrations in 
the Junior School. 

danced, recited and played instruments throughout the 
Feile Phadraig. 

E N R O L M E N T 
Parents of next year 's Junior Infants will meet the 
Principal, Mr. Boyle, and their childrens' new teachers at 
two meetings on the evenings of June 1st and 2nd. 
Uniforms will be on sale for an hour before each meeting. 

Every four-year-old living in Knocklyon has been 
offered a place this year. New families moving to the 
parish this summer will have to place prospective 
schoolgoers on our waiting list for cancellations, a s our 
six Junior Infants c lasses are now filled. Parents of those 
intending to start school in the next few years should 
complete an application form at the school office. 

Sylvia Behan School of Ballet 
ESTABLISHED 1969 
R.A.D. CHILDREN'S 

AND MAJORS 
I.S.T.D. MAJORS 

Classes now open at: 
Knocklyon Community Centre 

Phone: 
838 5255/ 874 9536 

CENTRES; 
Studio: 30 Gardiner Place, Dublin 1. 

Dundrum Family Recreation Centre, Meadowbrook. 
Lorcan Community Centre, Santry. 

REGISTERED TEACHER, ROYAL ACADEMY OF DANCING (LONDON) 

Nail Bar now open at 

HAIR & CARE 
3 Orchardstown Park 

I Gel Nails 
I Spa Manicure and Pedicure 
I Bridal packages available 
I Paraffin Wax hand and feet treatments 
I Blow-dry with file and polish € 2 7 
I Easi Mech from € 7 2 
I OAP rates Tuesday and Wednesday 

Telephone: 494 6256; 087-273 2767. 



JUNIOR SCHOOL NEWS 
S C H O O L H E L P S C H E M E 
A hundred parents/guardians have worked voluntarily in 
the school throughout the year. Pupils in every class have 
reaped benefit from the Shared-Reading scheme and 
Mathematics Games programmes delivered so effectively 
by our adult helpers. Ms Copland and Mr. Cuddy have 
provided the training and organisation for these very 
worthwhile initiatives. 

R E A D I N G S C H E M E S 
Ms Doody has introduced two special schemes to 
promote reading. Pupils from Senior Infants and Second 
Class have participated in peer reading, while a group of 
pupils taught by Ms Doody have been involved in a paired 
reading scheme at home. Our Parents Association has 
provided seed funding towards the cost of books and 
classroom materials for all of these schemes. 

St. Colmcille's Parents 
Association 

We hope everyone en joyed their Easter holidays. A lot has 
happened in the last f ew weeks, with the death of our Pope, 
John Paul II. Both schools celebrated the Pope ' s life and 
hopeful ly this will leave lasting memor ies with our children. 
This month the boys and girls in Second Class will receive 
their First Holy C o m m u n i o n and the Parents ' Associat ion 
hopes they have a lovely day. 

The parents of children with special needs meet on the first 
Wednesday of every month in the lona Centre at 9 a.m. This 
meet ing is opened to anyone in the area who has a child with 
specia l needs . Parents of ch i ld ren s tar t ing school in 
Sep tember are welcomed. 

Colour Day will take place on Friday 3rd June. 
We would like to extend our deepest sympathy to Ei thne 

Rynne and her children on the death of Eamonn a loving 
husband and father. Our thoughts are with them at this sad 
time. - Maura McDermot 

Come Holy Spirit Come, 
Father and Mother of the Poor, 
Come our sweet refreshment, 

our solace in the midst of troubles, 
our light in darkness, 

healer of all our wounds, 
dew upon our dryness, 

warmth for our cold hearts. 
Come Holy Spirit Come. 

Pentecost Sunday - The Feast of the Holy Spirit: May 15th. 

I AM THE BREAD OF LIFE 
The bread of Jesus is the compassion of God 

for us - his people, 
It is the friendship and the forgiveness of 

God. 
The aroma of fresh bread can fi l l a house, 
And the fragrance of God's presence fills 

our lives. 
Especially when we need it most: 

The peace of God at times of death, 
The justice of God for the hungry and the 

homeless, 
The closeness of God when we feel lonely. 

There could be no bread of life. 
Without our co-operation: 

We are grateful for the gift of Jesus -
For God's love in prayer, 
And for the care of God, 

Experienced in the care of others. 
As we hear the words of Jesus: 

I am the bread of life, 
May we also say wi th courage and thanks: 

We are the bread of life. 
- Donal Neary 

Feast of the Body and Blood of Christ 
(Corpus Christi), Sunday, May 29th. 

FIRST COMMUNION SUNDAYS 
1 5 t h May , 2 2 n d May a n d 2 9 t h May. 

F i rs t C o m m u n i o n M a s s e s : 9 . 3 0 a . m . a n d 
1 0 . 4 5 a . m . 

M a s s e s o n t h o s e S u n d a y s : 
S a t . 7 . 0 0 p . m . ; S u n d a y 8 . 0 0 a . m . ; 

9 . 3 0 a . m . ; 1 0 . 4 5 a . m . ; 1 2 . 0 0 n o o n ; 
1 . 0 0 p . m . a n d 7 . 0 0 p . m . 

THE BEAUTY ROOM 
147 Darglewood, Knocklyon 

• Tinting • Waxing • Manicures • 
• G.M. Collin Facials • Swedish Body Massage • 

• St. Tropez Tanning • Aromatherapy • 
Flexible Opening Hours 

Fully Qualified Therapists 
ITEC, CIBTAC, CIDESCO 

To make an appointment: Phone 494 5467; 
Phone Suzanne 087-297 4697; 

Phone Anne 086-276 4761. 

98 Terenure Road North, Terenure 
Village, Dublin 6W. 

Telephone: 490 5772. Fax: 490 3884. 
sales@terenureofficesupplies.ie 

FOR ALL YOUR OFFICE & HOME OFFICE NEEDS 
• Specialists in laser toners and inkjet cartridges • 

When purchasing your next ink cartridge/toner bring back 
your empty one and receive a free ream of Initiative 

80gsm paper (value €6.50) 
Shop Opening Hours: Mon.-Fri. 9 a.m.-5.30 p.m. 

Sat. 10.30 a.m.-1 p.m. 

| T « n n a r a I 
O f f i w 

i Supplies 1 

mailto:sales@terenureofficesupplies.ie


Nuacht on Scoil Shinsearach 
B U I L D I N G R E - D E V E L O P M E N T 
The recent announcement by Ms Mary Hanafin T.D., Minister 
of Education and Science that St. Colmcille's S.N.S. and 
J.N.S. had received sanction to advance to the Architectural 
Planning Stage with our re-development plans has been 
greeted with much satisfaction by all sections of the school 
community. 

We are currently in the process of appointing a design team 
who will draw up the plans for this major re-development. This 
project will include the removal of the 16 existing 
prefabricated classrooms (Junior and Senior) and a number 
of other related projects. 

It is envisaged that construction work will commence in 
early 2007. This exciting re-development of our two schools is 
a major boost to the local community and it will ensure that 
Knocklyon will possess state of the art facilities for its primary 
school pupils. 

The important input of Mr. Tom Kitt T.D., Minister for State 
at the Department of the Taoiseach, is gratefully 
acknowledged. Minister Kitt's interest and support has been a 
vital factor in progressing this project. The support of our 
Boards of Management, Parents and Parents' Association 
and other public representatives was also hugely important. 

- Padraig O Neill, S.N.S.; John Boyle, J.N.S. 

ST. C O L M C I L L E ' S T A K E S T O T H E A I R W A V E S - A S 
G A E I L G E 
On Wednesday 16th March, a number of the pupils in our 
school featured on the radio. They appeared on Siamsa 
Scoile, a Raidio na Gaeltachta programme. They sang Irish 
songs, recited Irish poems, played Irish music or talked about 
sport, Irish dancing, etc. 'as Gaeilge' of course. The students 
really enjoyed preparing for the special event. 

The show opened and finished with Conor Larkin playing 
his guitar. Deirdre Maher spoke about our school, St. 
Colmcille's. The Grupa Traidisiunta played some Irish music 
consisting of a barn dance and a jig. Niall Glynn and Sarah 
Rowland played two reels. 

The musicians Alison Plant, Eimear Duffy, Jenny Barry, 
Aoibheann Giblin, Aisling Pennycook, Cillian Sheehan, Niall 
Glynn and Sarah, Niamh and Ciara Rowland as well a s 
playing music also did an interview. This was followed by 
Fiona O'Brien and Emer Nally talking about Irish dancing. 

The students in Ms O'Gara's 3rd Class sang an Irish song 
beautifully. Ms Wood's 3rd Class recited a lovely poem called 
'Cnag Ar An Doras'. Then Sarah and Niamh Rowland spoke 
about traditional music. Next came Ryan Basquel and 
Eoghan O'Neill who talked about sport and in particular the 
school's football and hurling teams. Shannen Egan gave an 
insight into our school's girls' football team. 

Afterwards the pupils in Ms Woods' 3rd Class sang a song 
'Maidin Ag Gealadh'. Emily Meehan chatted to the interviewer 
about the Brat Glas and our school's recycling programme. 
Ms Kelly's 5th Class recited a wonderful poem while Ms 
McKeown's 3rd Class also recited a poem called 'An Clog'. 
The students in Ms McAllister's 3rd Class concluded the 
programme with a marvellous poem 'Haon, Do, Tri". 

The pupils who appeared on the radio were extremely 

honoured to take part. On their behalf I would like to thank all 
the teachers and in particular Ms Woods who helped make 
the radio show such a success. Go raibh maith agaibh! 
Thaitin s e go mor linn. - Sarah Rowland, 6th Class 

' W R I T E - A - B O O K ' P R O J E C T 
A number of classes took part in this year's 'Write-A-Book' 
project, organised by Blackrock Education Centre. The 
children who took part derived great benefit and enjoyment 
from the exercise. Seven of the children received 'Special 
Merit Awards' for their efforts and over twenty others were 
highly commended. An exhibition of all the books was held in 
the school hall. 

Eimear Duffy (4th Class) gives her impression of the 
project: "Several classes got the chance to take part in the 
'Write-A-Book' project. Thinking up the idea for the book was 
the hardest part. Once we had picked our subjects, lots of 
ideas came into our heads. Everyone enjoyed doing the 
illustrations, which made the books look very well. We got to 
read books from other schools and they got to read ours. 
Winning wasn't important as we got such great fun from doing 
the project. Now that we have the writing bug - look out J.K. 
Rowling!" 

Robbie Murphy (4th Class) recalls receiving his 'Special 
Merit Award': "When we drove through the gate we saw a 
spectacular hotel. We followed the signs to the registration 
tables for 3rd and 4th Class. I sat where I was told. At the top 
of the hall on the left was a large screen displaying each of 
the chosen books. My row was called and I moved towards 
the stage where I received my award from the Minister for 
Education and Science and Geri Maye of R.T.E. I had a great 
time." 
Write-A-Book Special Book of Merit' Award Winners: Mark Murray, Sean 
Byrne, Ju l ie O'Sullivan, Robbie Murphy, Eimear Duffy, Aisling O'Reilly, 
Michelle Bobbett. 
Highly Commended: Lauren O'Reilly, Darragh Bolger, Catriona Sinnott, 
Amy Ryan, Claire Caulfield, Ruth Cassidy, Carla Slane, Conor Ryan, 
Lauren Kelly, Lauren Falconer, Jenny Troy, Sean Jennings, Cathal Dunne, 
Emma Doherty, Elizabeth Whittam, Domhnal Ryan, Ciaran Brennan, Ju l ie 
O'Keeffe, Colm Murphy, Andrew Reynolds, Conor Larkin. 

A group of Write-A-Book winners. 

MICK SMYTH TENNIS CAMP 
Terenure College - July/August 2005 
For whom: Boys and Girls, 6-18 Years 

Standards: Separate groups for total beginners. 
Intermediate and advanced players. Children are also grouped 

re their ages, friends, etc. 
Weekly during July/August 

Commencing Monday July 4th-August 19th, 2005 
Monday to Friday inc. 2.30 p.m.-4.30 p.m. 

Content: Fun way to learn and develop tennis skills inc. 
I ' /2 hours daily instruction and 1/2 hour fitness and 

co-ordination routines, e.g. Rounders, Unihoc or Soccer. 
Cost: € 8 0 per week, to include tuition, balls, courts, 

prizes, etc. 
Contact: M I C K S M Y T H 

Tel: 450 5341. E-mail : m e s m y t h @ g m a i l . c o m 

tretch n o \ v 

A T T E N T I O N P A R E N T S ! 
Did you know that even pre-school children should be 

taking 1 hour's structured exercise per day? 
FUN EXERCISE FOR 3-6 YEAR-OLDS 

Weekly Class: Ballyroan Community Centre. 
Tuesdays at 3 p.m. (1 hour); 10 weeks, €66.00. 

JOIN IN ANYTIME 

Early booking is essential for our Summer Camps 
running weekly for july. 

For more details call Jane now! - 087-220 3522. 

mailto:mesmyth@gmail.com


A TRIBUTE TO POPE JOHN PAUL I I 
John Paul II - a man among men. 

It is said that he will become 'John Paul the Great'. This title has 
only been given to three Popes before him. Pope John Paul had a 
difficult life in his early days, but he overcame all obstacles through 
his faith in God. His motto could be said to be 'Triumph in adversity'. 
He was admired by people of all religions and none. The mighty 
were humbled by his sincere belief in God. 

He had a special love for the Virgin Mary. He visited Lourdes, 
Fatima and Knock. I hope I will remember his good influences in my 
later life. Ar dheis De go raibh a anam dilis. 

- by Kenneth Mason, 5th Class 

THE PAPAL FUNERAL 
On Thursday, the day before the Papal funeral, our school raised the 
Papal flag. The Papal flag is the flag of the Vatican and was raised 
in our school to show respect for the Pope. The Irish flag was at half-
mast because of the Pope's death. 

We signed the book of condolences, a book that will be sent to the 
Vatican to show that we care about the Pope. 

In the Senior School foyer there was a display designed by Room 
11 about the Pope's life. There were news articles, facts and a 
timeline. An example is: "The Pope visited 133 countries, and Ireland 
was third on his list to visit." 

Throughout the week every class in the school was busy learning 
about the Pope and reflecting on his life. 

St. Colmcille's S.N.S. hosted a Papal Mass in St. Colmcille's 
Church on Friday, the same day as the funeral in the Vatican. All the 
school took part in readings, the offertory procession, prayers of the 
faithful, etc. Near the end of the Mass Mr. Dundon showed slides of 
the Pope's life using a powerpoint presentation. When Mass had 
finished two Polish men, Adam and Tomash, said a few words about 
being Polish and how close they were to the Pope. Tomash spoke in 
English and Adam spoke in Polish. 

- by Kim O'Donoghue and Kevin Cardiff (6th Class) 

MINI GREENHOUSE 
Being a green school means a great deal to St. Colmcilles. We keep 
our atmosphere litter-free and our environment clean and healthy. 
Part of being a green school is to grow trees and plants to brighten 
up the gardens and courtyard. Also, window boxes and hanging 
baskets can be seen in certain places outside our school. This year 
Mr. Ruddy (R.6) bought a mini greenhouse, which two children from 

\ -t \\ \ - I ' / 

Two young Polish men, Adam and Tomash, speaking at the 
Mass for Pope John Paul II in St. Colmcille's Church. 

Sixth Class pupils Sarah 
Lynch and Sean Hardy with 
the mini greenhouse. 

the class assembled. The four 
wire trays were packed with pots 
that were filled with compost and 
a clear plastic cover was gently 
put on the top of the greenhouse 
so not to disturb the pots inside. 
We have planted nasturtiums, 
dahlias, marigolds and sweet 
peas. When the plants are too 
big for the pot we will change 
them into a bigger pot, then 
when the plant is in the same 
condition again we will transplant 
it into the ground. All of us hope 
that the s eeds will grow and we 
hope that our school will 
continue to stay green. The 
erection of our mini greenhouse 

shows once more that St. Colmcille's strive to keep their 
environment healthy and are worthy holders of that hard-earned 
green flag. - by Katie Copland (R.6) 

SCHOOLS CROSS COUNTRY 2005 
Recently our School Cross Country teams competed in the South 
Dublin Primary Schools Cross Country Championships. 

The girls team included Roisi'n Basquel, Helena Maginn, Niamh 
Brien and Elaine McGrath. The boys team included Ciaran Gibbons, 
Jack Dooney, David Scanlon and Lorcan O'Toole. 

We left the school at 1.00 p.m. and arrived in the Hermitage, 
Rathfarnham. The races started at 1.40 p.m. The girls' race was 
800m and the boys' race was 1,000m. It was a tough race as we had 
to run against the wind. The first six in each race got trophies. All four 
girls got trophies coming in 1st, 2nd, 5th and 6th. 

The next race was the boys. Two won trophies coming in 2nd and 
3rd, the other two came 12th and 13th. The lower the points the 
better. The girls won their event with a whopping 14 points! The boys 
won theirs with 30 points! We won the overall school trophy for the 
2nd year in a row and also won the girls team trophy and the boys 
team trophy! We are unbeatable! 

- by Roisi'n Basquel and Helena Maginn 
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The victorious boys' and girls' cross-country team with Mr. 
Byrne. 

Olympic 
Oil 

For Home Heating Oil 
- call Olympic 

FREEPHONE: 
1800 459 9399 

Same day deliveries 
Monday-Saturday 
Large & Small Orders 
Welcome 
Ask about our Budget 
Plan 
Join the Olympic Oil 
Interest Free Payment 
Plan 
Winter Grade Home 
Heating Oil, Kerosene 
and Auto Diesel 

M A X O L 

AUTHORISED DISTRIBUTOR 

asterCard] 

CashBack 
with every 100 Litres 

with this voucher 
VALID TILL END 

Of December 2005 

Southside 
459 9399 

Northside 
833 4999 

We're just a free 
call away! 

FREEPHONE 
1800 459 9399 



The Weekly Envelope Collection 
Are You Giving it Your Support ? 

As a result of the 
Envelope Collection, we can be 

proud of parish development over 
the years. 
Our Church 

Primary Schools 
lona Centre that caters 

for over 20 Parish Groups 

Recent urgent expenditure : 
•A new Church organ 

•Loop system for those with 
hearing aids has been installed 
•Plans for new Church porches 

are at an advanced stage 
' The existing pre-fabs in the two 

Primary schools must be 
replaced with new classrooms 

The running costs of a vibrant parish 
such as 5 t Colmcille's are numerous 
and ongoing. These include the day 
to day running costs, funding and 

upkeep of buildings and payment of the 
required contributions to the schools. 
Full details of income & expenditure 

are shown on the page opposite. 

All this will be undertaken 
only because of confidence in 
your continued contribution to 

the weekly collection. Currently 
63% contribute by envelope and 

37% by Standing Order. 
All funds collected 

stay within the Parish. 

As a charity, when you donate more than Euro 250, the Parish 
can claim back the tax you paid on that amount if you are a PAYE 
worker. In the case of a "self-assessment" donor, the individual 

themselves claim the benefit. 

What do we need ? 

1. Collectors are always required to help 
collect contributions by envelope (30 min 
/ week). Currently, the urgent need is in 

Orlagh and Woodfield. 
2. Your help is required to lighten the 
burden on collectors by switching to 

standing order 
if you are already a contributor by 

envelope. 
3. Canvassers are required to call on 

houses newly-built or where occupants 
have moved. 

How can you help ? 
1. If you wou Id like to begin to 

contribute by standing order or if you 
wish to review your existing 

contribution, please complete the 
standing order form (see opposite 

page) and drop it in to the presbytery. 
2. If you would like to contribute by 

envelope, please leave your name at 
the presbytery. 

3. If you are interested in helping as a 
collector or canvasser, please call 

Mary on 4941913 or Mona on 
4943153. 



PARISH OF ST. COLMCILLE, KNOCKLYON 
Receipts and Payments Analysis (July 2003 to June 2004) 

T h e analys is does not take into account the debt 

entered into by the Parish to comple t e the lona 

Cent re . T h e ou ts tand ing debt as at 30th June 2004 

amoun ted to € 1 9 6 , 1 8 1 . 0 0 which is be ing repaid 

over ten years th rough a bank term loan. 

COLLECTIONS IN YOUR 
PARISH 

Collections for the support of priests: 
O n e of the col lec t ions at M a s s each Sunday, 

c o m b i n e d with dues at Chr i s tmas , Easter , etc. , and 

o f f e r ings m a d e on the occas ion of bap t i sms , 

w e d d i n g s and funera l s , suppor ts the priests of the 

Parish, sick and ret ired priests of the Diocese and 

priests in par ishes that are unable to fu l ly suppor t 

their priests. 

Share Collection: 
T h e other col lect ion at M a s s is fo r the Diocesan 

D e v e l o p m e n t Fund - Share. Th is f u n d suppor ts 

par ishes in greatest need and pastoral services 

th roughout the Diocese . 

The Family Offering Collection: 
This col lect ion is f u n d e d by the fami l ies of the 

pa r i sh , e i t he r by w e e k l y e n v e l o p e or b a n k 

s tanding order. It pays fo r the day- to-day expenses 

of the pa r i sh , the loca l c o n t r i b u t i o n to the 

parochial schools and capital costs of bui ld ing and 

main tenance of parochial propert ies . 

STANDING ORDER FORM 
To ( n a m e a n d a d d r e s s of y o u r b a n k ) : 

fo l lowing • M o n t h • Q u a r t e r • H a l f - y e a r • Y e a r a n d 
c r e d i t K n o c k l y o n P a r i s h A c c o u n t No. : 0 5 7 5 1 0 2 9 ( N S C 
9 3 - 3 4 - 5 7 ) a t AIB B a n k , 2 7 9 T e m p l e o g u e R o a d , Dubl in 6 W . 

S i g n a t u r e of C o n t r i b u t o r : 

N a m e (b lock C a p i t a l s ) N a m e (b lock C a p i t a l s ) 

A d d r e s s A d d r e s s 

P l e a s e d e b i t m y a c c o u n t - No. : D a t e : 

o n ( d a t e of f irst p a y m e n t ) 
NOTE: For administrative purposes , p leae give this 
Standing Order Form to your collector or any of the priests -
NOT YOUR BANK. Thank you. 

BANK: Please quote Ret. No.: 
t h e s u m of € 

NOTE: For administrative purposes , p leae give this 
Standing Order Form to your collector or any of the priests -
NOT YOUR BANK. Thank you. 

BANK: Please quote Ret. No.: a n d t h e r e a f t e r m a k e like p a y m e n t o n t h e d a y of e a c h 

NOTE: For administrative purposes , p leae give this 
Standing Order Form to your collector or any of the priests -
NOT YOUR BANK. Thank you. 

BANK: Please quote Ret. No.: a n d t h e r e a f t e r m a k e like p a y m e n t o n t h e d a y of e a c h 

Receipts 

Weekly Envelope/Standing Order €266,526.00 

Shrines €20,981.00 

Fund-raising €22,115.00 

Nett Income from lona Centre 
(Room Hire/Coffee Shop) €21,800.00 

Miscellaneous (interest, etc.) €2 ,044.00 

Total €333,466.00 

Payments 

Capital/Interest Repayments re 
lona Centre €37,599.00 

Building/Repairs/Maintenance 
(Church) €10,916.00 

Salaries/Wages €19,116.00 

Church Supplies (altar supplies, etc.) €22,151.00 

Light, Heat €8 ,797.00 

Schools €15,250.00 

Telephone/Postage/Stationary/Printing €14,477.00 

Receptions/Socials/Donations €2 ,900.00 

Insurance/Rates €11,837.00 

Parish Office Expenses €4,895.00 

Accounting and Audit €500 .00 

Interest/Bank Charges €8 ,036.00 

Provision for repairs to 
church porches €160,000.00 

Total €316,474.00 

Surplus €16,992.00 



The New Church Organ 

Parishioners, particularly those attending the 11 o'clock 
Mass, may have noticed recently that our church has a 
new organ. The old instrument had fallen into disrepair 
and like all things electronic, had become obsolete and 
impossible to rehabilitate. After much discussion and 
research on the part of the Parish Team assis ted by 
organists and choir directors past and present, the new 
Allen electronic organ was chosen and was installed by 
Jeffers Organs of Cork in time for the Holy Week 
ceremonies . While it is not a pipe organ, the organ 
reproduces pipe organ s o u n d s which have been 
sampled electronically. A much wider variety of sounds 
is available than on the previous organ. T h e s e are 
transmitted throughout the church through two large 
speakers at tached to the side walls of the building. The 
hope is that our new organ will give enhanced support 
to the choirs and to all who participate in our liturgies 
a s they lift their voices in communal prayer in years to 
come. 

LOCAL WRITER 
Pairc Na hlmeartha is the title of a n e w b o o k 
written by Micheal O Murchu and publ i shed 
recently by Coisce im. Leading writers, Liam Prut 
and Alan Titley have w e l c o m e d the publ icat ion 
and s p e a k very highly of its contents . 

"The work is realistic, e s sent ia l and quite 
except iona l and w e have not s e e n its g e n r e for 
m o r e than thirty years ," Liam Prut. 

Micheal l ives in Orlagh Lawn. He and Mary 
have three daughters , Grainne, Muireann and 
Sorcha . 

Pairc Na hlmeartha, € 7 . 5 0 , is avai lable 
through all b o o k s h o p s . 

UPDATE FOR THE PARISH 
FORUM 

Meetings of the Forum took place in February, March 
and April and a new member was welcomed at the 
April meeting, making a total of three new members in 
2005. 

A number of developments referred to in earlier 
issues of the Newsletter have now progressed. A new 
organ has been installed in the church (see photo and 
atricle) as has the new loop/PA system. 

The primary schools project has been sanctioned and 
is proceeding. The new children's faith group 'Shape ' 
has commenced, a Taize Mass has been organised on 
two Sunday evenings and was very well received. This 
will continue on a monthly basis in the autumn as will 
young people becoming even more involved as 
eucharis t ic minis ters , readers, etc. The newly 
established Youth Gospel Choir is developing well and 
the Foroige club and involvement locally is 
strengthening all the time. The parish will have a 
representative at World Youth Day as part of the 
Carmelite Group at the gathering. 

A proposed extension to the Community School will 
include a new facility for the meditation/prayer room 
which is very popular with students. Temporary 
facilities will be provided while the extension is being 
built. 

Parish Week will take place 24-27 May (see page 17) 
and adult supervisors will be required for the Talent 
Show. The Parish Social Bar-B-Q for all parish helpers 
will be held on 11th June 2005. 

Following a review of its progress since its inception 
the Forum has decided to meet on a bi-monthly basis 
f rom next autumn. - Eleanor O 'Brien 

KIERNAN OIL, 
KNOCKLYON 

Joe K i e r n a n , a p a r i s h i o n e r a n d o n e of o u r 
l o n g e s t - s t a n d i n g adver t i se r s , h a s c h a n g e d his oil 
s u p p l y c o m p a n y n a m e f r o m J.J. Kiernan & Son to 
Kie rnan O i l . 

W e w i s h t h e Kie rnans c o n t i n u e d s u c c e s s in 
b u s i n e s s a n d w e a p o l o g i s e for t h e e r ro r w h i c h 
o c c u r r e d in t h e a d v e r t i s e m e n t in o u r last i s sue . 

- Editor 

PEBBLES PLAYGROUP 
Well established local Playgroup now enrolling for September 2005. 

Full/Part-time places available. Caring and friendly environment . 
For further information contact : Laura 495 2186 or 086-073 5344. 

E.H.B. Approved. Fully Insured. 

NEED SOMETHING TYPED? 
• C.V. • Essay • Report • Project • Thesis • Letters • 

Efficient and Confidential Service 
No Job Too Small - Very Reasonable Rates 

PLEASE PHONE MARIAN - Tel: 01-493 6179 

CHIROPODY & REFLEXOLOGY 
S I G H L E H A N N O N , R.G.N., R.M., M.C.S.Ch., M.I.Ch.O., M.A.Ch.l. 

Regis tered Chiropodis t and Reflexologist 
Surgery: 11 Knocklyon Heights, Dublin 16. 

For appoin tment : Telephone 4942045 (Home Visits on reques t ) 

M I C H A E L M c A T E E R H E A T I N G 
Natural Gas Authorised Installer • Specialists in Gas & Oil Installations 
Personal Service • Domestic & Commercial • Emergency 24 Hr. Service 

Maintenance & Repairs - FREE Estimates 
2 B e v e r l y C r e s c e n t , K n o c k l y o n . Tel. (01) 4 9 3 5961 

CHEM-DRY® GOLD 
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING 

NO STEAM - NO SHAMPOO - NO STICKY RESIDUE 
DRIES IN 60 MINUTES - FULLY INSURED AND BONDED 

Free Stain Can with all work to the value of €100. 
P H O N E : 6 2 6 6 2 6 8 / ( 0 4 6 ) 7 4 4 1 9 

John Gibbons 
Painting & Decorating Contractor 

Specialists in Exclusive Wallcovering 
160 Glenvara Park, Knocklyon, Dublin 16. Tel: 494 2181 



BREAKING NEWS: The Return of Parish Week! 
Yes, with your help kids we want to run it 
again this year but we need the help of the 
adults. We had to cancel the Talent Show 
last year, not because you would not come 
but because the adults would not help! 

Get one of them to ring us and agree to 
help on one of the nights . . . especially the 
Talent Show night. 

Bingo - Tuesday, 24th May at 8 p.m. 
- all welcome - all ages - kids bring your 
parents - parents bring your kids! 

Talent Show - Wednesday, 
2 5 t h May at 7 . 3 0 p .m. - Forms 
for the Talent Show will be 
available at the beginning of May. 

or 
4. Be a member of any club or association 

located in Knocklyon; 
5. Be aged between 10 and 16 years; 
6. Act duration must not exceed 3 minutes; 
7. No entries accepted after closing date of 

17th May. 

Pet Show - Thursday, 
2 6 t h May at 7 . 0 0 p .m. - Just 
turn up on the night with your 
pet - all animals welcome, except 
elephants! 

Adult Quiz Night - Friday, 27th May 
at 8 . 0 0 p .m. - Tickets on sale soon -
1 team per table - tables of 4 people only -
each team must have a member who 
resides in Knocklyon - € 2 0 per team. 

Conditions of Entry to Talent Show: 
1. Must be a resident of Knocklyon; or 
2. Must work in Knocklyon; or 
3. Must be going to a school in Knocklyon; 
Remember this is YOUR week so please support as many events as you can! 

Please get an adult to ring Declan on 
0 8 6 - 8 5 4 3 4 3 3 or Gerry on 

0 8 7 - 2 7 8 0 6 1 1 . 

MARK ELLIS 
PHARMACY 

SERVING KNOCKLYON 
• Experienced and Caring Staff • 

• Helpful Advice always available • 
• Health Board approved for all medicine schemes 

• Irish-owned • 

OPEN: 
Monday-Friday, 9.00 a.m.-8.00 p.m. 

Saturday, 9.00 a.m.-6.30 p.m. 
Sundays and Bank Holidays, 11.00 a.m.-2.00 p.m. 

WOODSTOWN SHOPPING CENTRE, 
BALLYCULLEN ROAD, KNOCKLYON, DUBLIN 16. 

TELEPHONE: 495 2130. 



ST. COLMCILLE'S COMMUNITY SCHOOL 
O F F I C I A L S C H O O L O P E N I N G 
More than 20 years of campaigning finally came to fruition 
with the official opening of St Colmcille's Community School 
in Knocklyon. 

Monday 7th of March 2005 students, staff, past and 
present, members of the Board of Management and the 
Parents Association as well as community leaders and public 
representatives gathered to mark the occasion; the school 
has been in operation since 2000. 

The Minister of Social and Family Affairs, Seamus 
Brennan, did the honours, assisted by Bishop Eamonn 
Walsh who also blessed the school. 

Students sang and played instruments during the liturgy 
and different art work, trophies and achievements were also 
on display throughout the building. 

The crowd was welcomed by deputy principal Ger Hackett, 
followed by Bishop Walsh who said he saw the school as an 
expression of "people power and determination". Head girl 
Kylie Moynagh was MC on the day, introducing each 
speaker. 

Dr. Vincent Kenny, the chairman of the school's board of 
management and who, along with others campaigned and 
fought tirelessly for the school since the late-1970's, then 
spoke and appealed to the community of Knocklyon to stay 
involved with the school. He said: 'The campaign didn't 
mean just getting a building and a community school, 
something lit and took hold because we became a 
community, what we know today as Knocklyon. Don't let go 
of the dream, participate." 

The chairman of the parents association, John Bentham, 
outlined some of the achievements of the school and 
association and then announced that the school's library is to 
be named the Dr. Vincent Kenny Library and presented Dr. 
Kenny with the silver name plate which will hang over the 
door; a standing ovation greeted this announcement. 

Minister Brennan then spoke of lessons he learned during 
the campaign for the school, which was "be wary of the 
accepted, of the given research". 

He said: "We were told there was no need for a local 
school, that the other schools in the area could handle the 
students, but it turned out the research and statistics were 
inaccurate." 

John McKennedy (Principal) then spoke of the dedication 
of all the staff and students both in getting the school up and 
running and in preparing "selflessly" for the official opening. 

Addressing the first sixth year and Leaving Certificate 
class to come through the school, he said, "You led the way 
and showed strong leadership to the newer students. You 
are our best asset and we would like to wish you every 
success in the exams and your lives ahead." 

F R E N C H E X C H A N G E 
All 40 students who participated in the French exchange 

were really excited, and awaiting the arrival of their French 
correspondent who they had spent a week with in October 
2004. There were many activities lined up for us which both 
French and Irish took part in. 

On the 15th of March, they arrived, greeted by a warm 
reception with food and drinks which students and parents 
had prepared. Everyone was excited and looking forward to 
the fun filled week ahead. Activities organised included a 
Dublin sight seeing tour, a Ceili lead by Mr Mc Kennedy and 
an adventurous hike up Larch Hill. On St. Patrick's Day 
everyone headed off in different directions, some went to the 
parade, as it was a lovely day. The Irish families occupied 
their French visitor making sure they were always kept busy. 
Over the weekend, each family and their French visitors 
enjoyed different activities such as swimming, trips to the 
zoo, shopping and video nights in each other's houses. Each 
French visitor got a chance to spend some quality time with 
his or her families while having fun at the same time. 

On Monday all students went to Blanchardstown shopping 
centre to take part in team bowling and some shopping. On 
Tuesday morning, there were tears and laughter as students 
waved goodbye to their French friends. One student said, "It 
was a very enjoyable experience and we would like to thank 
Ms Callaghan, Ms Hanlon and Mr. Flynn for making it all 
possible." 

F O R M A N D F U S I O N 
Creative Knocklyon students have put their heads together 
and designed an innovative costume which has put them into 
the finals of the Form + Fusion Awards. 

Local Transition Year students Shane Kenrick, Mark Smith, 
Barry Sheridan, Ross Maguire Karl Doran and Ciara Lynch 
will bring their colourful design to the Grande Finale of the 
competition in May. 

The costume, Navajo, represents the struggle for survival 
of native minority cultures against the onslaught of Western 
capitalism. 

According to teacher Lorna Burke, who supervised the 
project, the idea behind the costume arose from a 
brainstorming session. The concept for the costume is based 
on the totem pole, a pole or pillar carved and painted with 
symbols representing family lineage and mythical or 
historical incidents and traditionally erected before the 
homes of native Indians in America. 

But the Navajo Indians represent just one of the almost 
extinct minority cultures that the students wanted to draw 
attention to in their project. 

Loma explained: "It's about the destruction of native 
minority cultures against the on-slaught of Western capi-
talism.". 

"From (the students') point of view, it's basically looking at 
identity and individuality within a group or community so, 
they made their own totem pole, and so they weren't 

CHOCOLATE WORKSHOPS 
Starting from 18th April to Mid August 

• Learn the story of chocolate • Enrobe and pipe bars of chocolate 
• Bring home everything you make • Receive Chocolate Warehouse Certificate 
• 2 hour event • Ages 6 years to 14 years 

• It 's great fun! • Ideal for birthday parties 

Further information: call 450 0080 
Mulcahy Keane Industrial Estate, Greenhills Road, Walkinstown, Dublin 12. 



ST. COLMCILLE'S COMMUNITY SCHOOL 
following one specific design. They looked at different totem 
poles and Indian masks and created their own." 

The Form and Fusion Awards, which are open to all 14-18 
year old secondary school students, were established to em-
power teens to unleash their creativity in a supportive 
environment. An incredible 2,441 costumes were received 
for this year's awards, and this is also the first year that the 
Knocklyon school has entered the contest. 

Ms Burke explained "that is why we are so delighted 
to reach the final, we have being working on this since 
October and they were in every day after school and on 
Saturdays". 

The Competition is based around the idea that the "fusion 
of ideas, materials, techniques and talent variably produces 
inspiring and memorable costumes from recycled 
materials". 

Tickets for the Coca Cola Form and Fusion Design 
Awards final, which is held in the point on May 13th are 
available at a cost of €16.50 at www.ticketmaster.ie 

C O U N T Y E N T E R P R I S E B O A R D A W A R D S 
This year in our school, a group of 1st, 2nd and TY students 
were involved in the County Enterprise Board Awards. This 
scheme is a national programme designed to encourage 
entrepreneurial activity and develop enterprise skills 
amongst second-level students in Ireland. 

The Scheme involves giving young people the opportunity 
to set up and run a real business. This encouraged initiative, 
creativity and the ability to see a business opportunity as it 
arises. 

In early January we held our school competition, which 
awarded each student for participating in the CEB Awards in 
the school. We also gave trophies to those businesses that 
achieved the highest sales, the best business plan, display 
etc. . . . Finally, we selected our representatives from 1st, 
2nd and Transition Year to go on to the County Final, which 
was held in February. 

It was a fabulous achievement for all students involved to 
represent our school in the County Final. The students 
learned a lot about the competition they were up against and 
the interview skills they needed to win. We were delighted 
and very proud of Conor Power and Karl Dunne, both TY 
students, who won "Most Innovative Product" in the senior 
category. All students gained great confidence in themselves 
and in their ability and practical knowledge of the business 
subjects. 

S C H O O L Y E A R B O O K 
This year St. Colmcille's are publishing, for the first time, a 
school yearbook "A day in the life of St.Colmcille's" from 
September 2000 to June 2005. Highlights and achievements 
of the school as it grows from year to year. Copies of the 
book will be on sale in the school in May. 

A group of French students enjoying their stay in Ireland. 

As part of their 3rd Year C.S.P.E. Action Project for their Junior 
Cert, Aine Connell and Ciara Reynolds met Roy Keane at the 
Radisson Hotel, Stillorgan. This was the launch of 'Shades' 
day for the Irish Guide Dog Association. The girls presented 
Roy with a cheque for the Association. 

Faith Friends, part of 60 pupils from Transition Year in St. 
Colmcille's Community School, Knocklyon, who helped with 
the preparation for the Confirmations. 

Tully Ward 
Chartered Accountants & Registered Auditors 

16 Woodstown Village Centre, 
Knocklyon, Dublin 16. 

• A c c o u n t a n t s • 
• Audi tors • 

• Taxa t ion Consu l t an t s • 
• Bus iness Advisors • 

Tel: 4 9 5 8 2 5 0 . Fax: 4 9 5 3 8 6 8 . 
E-mail: info@tullvward.ie 

Authorised by the Institute of Chartered Accountants in Ireland to 
carry out Investment Business. 

KELLYSTOWN RIDING 
SCHOOL 

K e l l y s t o w n R o a d , S a n d y f o r d , D u b l i n 18 
(2 m i n s . f r o m T h r e e Rock Ho te l ) 

G r o u p L e s s o n s - P o n i e s ( ch i ld ren ) 
R i d e O u t s - a d u l t s a n d c h i l d r e n 

P r i v a t e L e s s o n s - c h i l d r e n a n d a d u l t s 
C h i l d r e n ' s B i r t h d a y Par t i e s , etc. 

V O U C H E R S AVAILABLE 
C o n t a c t : O l i v e a t 01-495 4004; 087-673 5205. 

Association of Irish Riding Establishments Approval and 
Fully Insured. 

http://www.ticketmaster.ie
mailto:info@tullvward.ie


SUMMER IN ORLAGH 
Summer Activities with a Difference 

Slimmer is approaching fast. Are you looking for something different 
to do this year? How about doing something to refresh your spirit as 
well as your body? If that appeals to you then some of the events in 
Orlagh might meet your needs. 
A DAY FOR YOURSELF on Saturday, June 11th. from 10 a.m. to 
4.30 p.m. offers the chance of time out for busy people, people who 
recognises that they need to look after the inner person if they are to 
survive and live with energy and enthusiasm. This day of reflection 
and prayer will be led by Fr. Kieran O'Mahony O.S.A. and Mary 
Kearney. (Cost €30 , including a full lunch.) 
The ORLAGH BIBLE WEEK this year will be of particular 
interest to people who are active in their parishes, either on the new 
parish pastoral councils or otherwise, as it looks at discipleship and 
community in New Testament times under the title Proclaiming 
Jesus then and Now. The presenters will be Sean Goan. Sr. Carmel 
McCarthy RSM and Fr. Kieran O'Mahony OSA. This starts at 9.30 
a.m. Monday. 20th June and ends at lunchtime on Friday 24th June. 
The cost is €275 (residential) or €150 (non-residential). 
A WEEKEND WITH GOD. is a weekend retreat from 5.30 p.m. on 
Friday, 24th June to 4.00 p.m. on Sunday, June 26th. Give a Weekend 
to God and be Surprised at what you Get in Return. The retreat will 
be led by Fr. John Byrne, OSA and Bemadette Toal. Cost is €135 
(residential) or € 8 5 (non-residential). 
There are also three longer retreats during the summer: 

1. A 6-day Directed Retreat: July 10th (6 p.m.)-17th (12 noon). 
2. Two Lectio Divina Retreats on the theme of discipleship. 

(a) July 3rd (6 p.m.KJuly 9th (2 p.m.). 2005. 
(b) July 31 (6 p.m.)-August (2 p.m.) 6th. 2005. 

To get fur ther informat ion on any of the above events , 
or to make a booking, contact ei ther Fr. John Byrne, 

or Fr. Kieran O ' M a h o n y at: 
O R L A G H R E T R E A T C E N T R E , Old Court Road, 

Dublin 16. Tel: (01) 495 8190. 

SAPLINGS - A New School for 
Autistic Children in Rathfarnham 
FUND-RAISING TABLE QUIZ 
V e n u e : Buglers Pub, Ballyboden, Rathfarnham. 

D a t e : Thursday, 9th June, 2 0 0 5 . 
Time: 9.00 p.m. 

R a f f l e a n d P r i z e s f o r 1 s t , 2 n d a n d 3 r d P l a c e . 

PLEASE COME AND SUPORT THIS 
CAUSE 

Confirmation Day 

Alice Creedon with her parents Margaret and Bobby. 

Roisin Basquel on her Confirmation Day with Dom Ambrose 
Farrington O.C.S.O. Also included are her parents John and Anne, 
her brother John, Uncle and Aunt, Patrick and Julie Phillips. 

M E D I A T I O N F O R S E P A R A T I N G C O U P L E S 
Marie Keely, Member Mediators Institute of Ireland (MMII) 

Off ices in: Templeogue, Dublin 16 
and South Circular Road (off), Dublin 8. 

T e l e p h o n e : 0 8 6 - 1 9 3 1 9 0 6 

O'NEILLS BUILDING SERVICES 
• House Extensions • Conservatories • Sun Rooms • 

1 Renovations • Roofing • Carpentry • Plastering • Brickwork • 
C o n t a c t : S e a n O ' N e i l l - 4 6 2 2 9 4 2 ; 0 8 7 - 9 5 8 3 3 2 2 . 

Gillian's Beauty Clinic 
ORLAGH SHOPPING CENTRE 

• Electrolysis • Waxing • Term Epil Waxing • 
• Eyebrow Shaping • Eyelash Tinting • 

• Eye Treatments • Facials • Nailtiques • 
• Male Skin Care •Aromatherapy • Swedish Massage • 

• Tension Massage • Sunbeds • Ultratone • 
• St Tropez Auto Bronzant Make-up • 

• Manicures/Pedicures • Gift Vouchers • 
H O U R S : Mon. , Tlies., Wed., Fri. - 9 .30 a .m.-6.30 p.m.; 

Thurs. - 9 .30 a.m.-9.30 p.m.; Sat. - 10 a.m.-5 p.m. 
All treatments carried out by qualif ied therapists. 

Telephone: 493 8422 

Heaven Scent 
Landscape and Maintenance Contractor 

• Grasscutting • Removal of Waste 
• Garden Hedging • Fully Insured 
• Overgrown Gardens Cleared • Spring and Autumn tidy-up 

Al l t y p e s of P a t i o s a n d D r i v e s , B r i c k w o r k , D e c k i n g 
a n d G a r d e n M a i n t e n a n c e . 

C o n t a c t : L o r r a i n e S t e w a r t T e l : 4 9 4 5 2 6 1 

F a x : 4 9 4 5 3 1 7 
C ^ < J ) j \ \ _ M o b i l e : 0 8 6 - 2 5 4 5 1 9 8 

E - m a i l : l o r r a i n e @ r o b e r t b r u t o n . c o m 

mailto:lorraine@robertbruton.com


THE IONA CENTRE 

NEWSFLASH 

New Bridge Club 
in 

Knocklyon 
Having run a series of Bridge classes for beginners 
earlier in the year some of the group have continued 
to play together on Monday mornings. 
They would welcome anyone who is at a similar or 
slightly more advanced level to come along and play 
with them on Mondays. 
The group is supervised by Lily Garvey who gave the 
classes and continues to give guidance on play. 

Time: 10.30—1.00 p.m. 
Cost: €3.00 cach morning 
Venue: lona Centre 

Idrone Avenue 
Knocklyon 
Dublin 16 

Enquiries: 4943712 

MAY LECTURE 
Thursday, 12th May, 2005 

"Making The Most Of Retirement" 
Speaker: Hilary Shannon 

Hilary Shannon is Director of Programmes at 
the Retirement Planning Council of Ireland. 
He has lectured widely on retirement and 

related matters. He holds a degree in 
Philosophy and Logic. 

Time: 10.45 a.m. 
Admission: €5, including Cuppa. 

SURVIVING BREAK-UP 
This workshop is about dealing with 
and moving on from the break-up of 
a relationship or a bereavement. 
Sharing your personal story is not 
required on the day. Our focus is on empowering 
you to discover and draw on the strengths you 
have, learn from the lessons of the past and find the 
inner resolve to believe that you can and will come 
through a stronger person. Understanding you did 
your best and forgiving yourself are important steps 
in healing and letting go. Includes creative 
exercises, practical tools, small group work, 
visualisations and time for reflection. 
Presenter: Carmel Wynne, Life & Business 

Coach, Author of The Key To 
Unlocking Your Potential. 

Date: Saturday, May 21st. 
Time: 10.00 a.m.-4 p.m. 
Fee: €45.00 (includes light lunch). 

APPLICATION FORM 
Name 

Address. 

Telephone: 

Course No I enclose Fee € cash/cheque. 

Cheques should be made payable to The lona Centre. 

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 
IONA CENTRE COFFEE SHOP 

Open Mon.-Fri.: 9.30 a.m.-2.30 p.m. 

An ideal venue to meet friends for a cuppa! 

/ SHAY RYAN N.C.I.CA 

COMPUTER 

\ • Repairs 
\ • Upgrades / 

\ • Installations / 

TECHNICIAN 

Phone: 01-493 3217 
Mobile: 087-745 5679 
E-mail: shay.ryan@ntlworld.ie 

Providing support for the 
home and office user. 

Professional Maintenance Services 
k d y M a # i c • Carpentry 

• Decorating 
• Outdoor 
• Electrical 

'Get Those Jobs Done' 

Mobile: 086-0643261 
Tel: 495 1010 ° ° 4 U 

E-mail: handymancompany@o2.ie 
www.handymancompany.ie 

mailto:shay.ryan@ntlworld.ie
mailto:handymancompany@o2.ie
http://www.handymancompany.ie


KNOCKLYON 
HISTORY 
SOCIETY 

Talk, Wednesday, 9th March, 
The History of San Clemente 

- the Dominican Church in Rome 
Speaker: Dr. Eileen Kane 

The Church of San Clemente, administered by the Irish 
Dominicans since the late 1600's, is one of the oldest 
churches in Rome. While the present basilica dates from the 
12th century, there is evidence of a church on that site going 
back to the first century. The basilica is located near the 
Colosseum. 

Pope St. Clement was the third successor to St. Peter. 
During the reign of Trajan (98-117), Clement was exiled to 
Crimea, worked in the marble mines there, and in 100AD, 
was thrown into the Black Sea with an anchor tied round his 
neck - hence his icon, the anchor. His remains were located 
by SS Cyril and Methodius, and in 867 were returned to 
Rome and interred in San Clemente. 

In 1867, Fr. Joseph Mullooly, a Longford man then Prior of 
San Clemente, began excavations under the present church, 
uncovering the earlier 4th century basilica, and at a still lower 
level the remains of an earlier first century building. Later 
excavations revealed a fourth stratum containing buildings 
destroyed in the fire of Nero in 64AD. The water table 
prevents further excavation at that level. 

In her illustrated talk, art historian Dr. Eileen Kane, 
described in great detail the ornate decoration, from the 
Cosmatesque mosiac floor (after the family Cosmas - using 
pieces of marble from ancient buildings) to the ceiling - late 
Baroque and early Rococo. However, the crowning glory is 
the Apse mosaic, depicting the Crucifixion with the Cross as 
the Tree of Life giving sustenance to all creation. 

Of the side chapels, 
the most interesting is 
that of St. Catherine of 
Alexandria, martyred for 
protesting against the 
persecution of Christians. 

Dr. Kane has studied 
the basilica's art for over 
25 years and has written 
a number of books on the 
subject, the most recent 
being on St. Catherine's 
Chapel. 

San Clemente is well 
worth a visit. 

The Dominican Church of 
San Clemente, near the 
Colosseum in Rome. 

B R I A N M c G A R R Y 
• P l u m b i n g a n d Cent ra l Hea t ing • Oil a n d G a s In s t a l l a t i ons < 

• B a t h r o o m s • Elect r ic S h o w e r s • T a n k s • Cy l inde r s • 
• R a d i a t o r s • T a p s • 

TELEPHONE: 087-618 2500 OR 456 6623 

IMEL ELECTRICAL 
• House Rewiring • Fuseboards Replaced • CCTV • 

• Electrical Maintenance/Installation • 
- RECI registered - Fully insured - Estimates free -

22 Carriglea Downs, Firhouse. Tel: 451 8259; 086-257 1662. 
Contact: Lorcan Redmond 

Irish-made Rotary C lo thes l ines 
Supplied and Fitted 

Tel: 4 9 4 5 6 3 0 
or Visit our website: www.breezecatcher.com 

F R ARTHUR FITZPATRICK 
MEMORIAL GOLF CLASSIC 

in a id o f t h e p o o r in Z i m b a b w e 

BEECH PARK GOLF CLUB 
Friday, 3rd June 2 0 0 5 

Timesheet 9 a.m.-l p.m. and 2 . 3 0 p.m-4 p.m. 

Four Person Team Event 
€ 3 2 0 . 0 0 per team 

Please support by entering a team, sponsoring a tee, 
giving a prize or any donation. 

Contact: 
Fr Tony McDonald (494 1204) 
Joan O'Grady ( 4 9 3 2 5 0 7 ) 
Kay Walsh ( 4 9 4 2 3 5 4 ) 
Liam Mongey ( 4 9 4 2 0 9 1 ) 
Felix Curtis ( 4 9 3 7 3 7 5 ) 
Justin Lynch ( 4 9 4 4 2 6 9 ) 
Gerry McNamara ( 4 9 4 4 5 4 3 ) 

PRE-NATAL BLESSING 
Wednesday , 1 1 t h May, 8 p.m. 
An opportunity for us to celebrate 

the expected arrival of a new 
member to our community. We 
gather to pray for the health of 
the mother and baby during the 
months of pregnancy and for a 

safe delivery. 

AIDAN IS ELECTED! 
Congratulations to Aidan Gorby, Coolamber 
Court, who has been elected Captain of 
Glenville Pitch & Putt Club. Glenville is the 
largest Pitch & Putt Club in Ireland (over 
600 members) and other activities include 
table tennis, music, art, cards and darts. 
Now that Aidan has retired from "the day 
job" and has some time to spare we know 
he will be a great asset to the Glenville club. 
We wish him every success in his new 
position. 

FRENCH SUMMER SCHOOL 
French Courses for 2nd Level 

Students 
Venue : Ballinteer Community School 

(a) 27th June-8th July '05; 
(b) l l t h - 2 2 n d July '05; 
(c) 25th July-5th August ' 05 

"An excellent Course and 
excellently taught." 

For Brochure and Application Form: 
Tel: 2 9 8 5 2 8 7 (after 4 p.m.) 

http://www.breezecatcher.com


KNOCKLYON UNITED 
The season is now in full f low and at the time of writing, 
many of our teams are performing very well with many in 
content ion for trophies. However , sadly one of our 

managers, Pat White, passed away recently. 

PAT W H I T E , R.I .P. 
Following the untimely death of Pat White, the club would like to pass on 
our deepest sympathy to Pat 's wife Fran and to their sons Ronan, Ruairi and 
Gavin. The club would would also like to recognise the huge amount of 
work Pat put into the club and in particular his great coaching skills. 

It was during the pre-season of season 2001/02 that one of the most 
promising teams that Knocklyon United has produced in recent years found 
themselves without a management team. It was at this stage that Pat and 
Kevin Maguire stepped in and decided to take the team to the next level. In 
their first season Pat and Kevin brought the team to 3 Cup Finals, 2 
domestic finals and an international Cup Final at the prestigious Valuas 
Tournament held in Holland. Pat pitched his coaching skills against some 
of Europe 's finest schoolboy teams and Knocklyon's team were unluckily 
beaten by a 5-4 scoreline in a penalty shootout by a crack French outfit. 

The following season Pat look the team up a level to Division I in the 
DDSL. It was in the playoff for the league that Pat enjoyed one of the most 
memorable moments in his coaching career. Following 90 minutes the 
teams were level at 2-2. In extra time Pat's son Gavin scored what was to 
be the decisive goal - a great night for everyone involved. 

Through his coaching skills Pat reached many soccer players from the 
area and they have become better players for that experience. 

He will be sadly missed by all members of the club, both past and 
present. May he rest in peace. 

U P D A T E O N F O O T B A L L 
Our teams have done extremely well recently with 3 of our 7-a-side teams 
successfully progressing to their cup finals. Aidan Leonard 's and Peter 
White 's U10 team progressed to the cup final having beaten another U10 
Knocklyon team in the quarter final. This particular game was played in 
great fr iendship and spirit. The other successful teams to reach the finals 
were the UK) managed by Shay Traynor, Paul McDermott . James Higgins 
and the U8A managed by Frank Byrne and Lindsay Pennycooke. The finals 

* will be played on the Sunday 15th May and further details will 
be published on the website www.knocklvonfc.coni. Best of 
luck to all the teams and all support will be welcome. In the 
league, many of our teams are currently leading or challenging for the 
league title. Details in the next edition of the Knocklyon News. 

G I R L S F O O T B A L L 
The girls ' season begins in the middle of May and all our teams are now 
back training. We currently have three teams in the Dublin 's Women's 
League U10, U12 and U14. All players are welcome. For further 
information please contact Ruaidhri McSharry at 494 2094 or mobile 086-
832 0688, E-mail rms@cti.ie. 

C L E A N - U P DAY 
A clean-up day on our pitches has been organised by Mary Young in 
conjunction with South Dublin County Council. We will be removing 
rubbish f rom our pitches at Delaford Park, Cherryfield. and Knocklyon 
Park which will then be collected by the Council. It is unfortunate that a lot 
of this rubbish consists of beer cans/bottles which can cause damage to all 
our players. The clean-up day will take place at 3 p.m. on Saturday on the 
14th May. We require all managers to help with the clean-up. All support is 
welcome. 

P I T C H E S 
The new posts for our pitch at Cherryfield will be installed in the next 
couple of weeks. As many of you are aware the pitch has been out of action 
due to the drainage work by the Council. This has now been completed and 
will be ready for the start of the girl 's league. 

Once again, the Club would remind all managers and players to support 
your teams and encourage all players to enjoy the game. 

A n y q u e r i e s p l ease c o n t a c t m e a t 086-266 9311 o r E - m a i l : 
mickkennedvlOQO@eirconi .net . W e b page : www.knocklvonfc .com. 

- Mick Kennedy, P.R.O. 

Peter White (Manager) Under 10, Aidan Leonard (Manager) not 
in picture. Twins David and Sean Giilen who play for the 
Under 10 team. Picture taken after Quarter-Final against 
another Knockyon United team. 

C H E N M O T O R S 
U n i t 3 , L a n d y ' s I n d u s t r i a l E s t a t e , K n o c k l y o n 
Rd. , T e m p l e o g u e , D u b l i n 1 6 . Te l : 4 9 4 8 1 1 0 . 

• Car Valeting • Tyres • Window Tinting • Car Alarms • 
Open 8 a.m.-6 p.m. 7 days a week. Website: www.chenmotors.ie 

WHELAN LIFE & PENSIONS 
Unit 9 , Landy ' s Indust r ia l Es ta t e , Knocklyon Rd. , Templeogue , 

Dublin 1 6 . Tel: 4 9 5 1 9 6 2 ; 0 8 7 - 2 5 7 2 7 5 1 / 2 . E-mail: stella@whelanlite.ie 

• Mortgages • Re-mortgages • Pensions • Lifecover all financial products & advice • 
Whelan Life & Pensions is regulated by the Irish Financial Services 

Regulatory Authority as Authorised Advisors. 

Kellwall Construction 
General Builders 

• Houses • Extensions • Sunrooms • Sun Decks • 
Registered Builder - Fully Insured 

Free Quotation - No Obligation 

Tel./Fax: 495 3059. Mobile: 086-231 1332, 

Pat Maguire (right) and Kevin Maguire (left). 

•stmoMurT 
^JttUllgl 

http://www.knocklvonfc.coni
mailto:rms@cti.ie
mailto:mickkennedvlOQO@eirconi.net
http://www.knocklvonfc.com
http://www.chenmotors.ie
mailto:stella@whelanlite.ie


K.A.R.A. NEWS 
On Tuesday 5th April we were happy to 
welcome everyone back after our Easter break 
and hope that they are all looking forward to 
this sessions activities. 

On our final Tuesday before Easter we had a 
visit from Councillor Alex White. Councillor 
White gave us an interesting and enlightening 
talk on the workings of South Dublin County 
Council and was happy to answer all our 
questions. 

We had our first outing of the new session on 
Tuesday 5th April when a sizeable group of 
members paid a visit to Jameson's Distillery. 
The tour was entertaining and informative and 
we all enjoyed our taste of Jameson's Whiskey 
at the end of the visit. 

As I write a large group is preparing for a 
three-day holiday in the Tower Hotel in 
Waterford. No doubt we will have plenty to 
report from that in the next issue. 

The photo accompanying this report shows our 
secretary Noel Mordaunt celebrating his 80th 
birthday with his fellow bowls players. This 
birthday was also celebrated by all members at one 
of our Tuesday meetings and we know these were 
only some of the many celebrations to mark Noel's 
birthday. 

There are other activities in the pipeline just now 

Noel Mordaunt cuts the cake to celebrate one of the many get-
togethers for his 80th Birthday. 

and you will hear more of these in the next edition 
of the Knocklyon News. Meanwhile our meetings 
continue at 10.30 a.m. on Tuesdays with bowls on 
Thursdays from 1 p.m. to 3.15 p.m. 

We can be contacted through any of our officers: 
Chairperson, Maureen Flood, 4 9 4 6 7 9 8 ; 

Vice-chairperson, Patricia Roche, 4 9 4 6 8 2 5 ; 
Secretary, Noel Mordaunt, 2 6 9 5 1 8 8 ; 
Treasurer, Peggy Kinsella, 4 9 4 7 8 6 3 . 

Professional 
Piano/Keyboard Lessons 

• For beginners and established players 
1 Read, play and write music 
• Theory and history of music 
• Music grinds ssg§| 
• All ages welcome 

Call 087 -243 7411 or 
musiclessons@eircom.net 

for more details 

joe fallon design 
FULL PLANNING & DESIGN SERVICE 

Lacken House, Woodstown Heath, 
Knocklyon, Dublin 16. 

Tel: 01-495 2080. Mobile: 087-256 6808. 
E-mail: joemfallon@vodafone.ie 

• PLANNING APPLICATIONS • 

• HOUSE DESIGN • 

- GIFTS FOR ALL OCCASIONS -
• Wedding Rings and Diamond Engagment Rings available 

Large selection of First 
Communion Medals 
Cross and Chains 
Bangles 

Watches (Boys and 
Girls) FitzGibbon Jewellers 

First Communion and 
Confirmation Giftware for 
Boys and Girls from: 

• Hummel 
• Nao by Lladro 
• Waterford Crystal 

Unit 17, Rathfarnham Shopping Centre. Telephone: 493 7331. 
• Gift Tokens available • Watch and Jewellery repair service • 

mailto:musiclessons@eircom.net
mailto:joemfallon@vodafone.ie


Gaelscoil Chnoc 
Bhi seachtain an-mhor againn le deanai sa 
Ghaelscoil . . . ar an 13u la dAibreain chuaigh 
paisti rang a se faoi laimh an Easpaig. As a 
Gaelscoil, we 'share' duties with two other 
Gaelscoil in South County Dublin - Scoil Naithi in 
Ballinteer and Scoil Bhride in Ranelagh. This year, 
Scoil Naithi were the 'hosts' and the ceremony 
took place in St. John's Church in Ballinteer. B'e 
an tEaspag Martin Drennan a bhi i mbun na 
searmanais agus d'aontaigh gach a bhi i lathair gur 
eirigh go hiontach leis an ocaid. The ceremony of 
Confirmation is a very important one in the life of 
a young teenager - indeed it is the beginning of life 
as an individual adult rather than as a child - and is 
treated as such in the liturgy. It is an occasion for 
celebration agus ta ar mbuiochas ag dul go Maire 
Ni Gallachoir as an obair a chuir si isteach le 
deanamh cinnte gur la an-speisialta a bheadh ann 
do 'chuile dhuine'. 

E O L A I O C H T 
Dar fia, ta Maire an-ghnothach na laethanta seo 
mar chuir si tus le tionscnamh an-mhor sa scoil i Mi 
Aibreain. Ta suim aici i gcursai eolaiochta agus 
chinn si ar an gcursa nua eolaiochta a chur i 
bhfeidhm sa scoil. Maire has prepared a series of 
science lessons for each class in the school which 
emphasise the practical aspects of the revised 
curriculum. Each class will explore different aspects 
of the new course under Maire's direction. Our 
scientific journey will culminate in trips to the zoo 
which is running Science-orientated courses in May 
and June. There has been a major change of 
emphasis in the revised programme and we are 
delighted that Maire's interest in the subject has 
inspired the rest of the staff to implement these 
changes. 

C O M A O I N E A C H 
No sooner is one occasion enjoyed than another 

Paisti on nGaelscoil a chuaigh faoi lamh an Easpaig le deanai 
leis an Easpag Martin Drennan. 

presents! Cor na scoile is already practising for an 
Chead Chomaoineach and Muinteoir Clar is busy 
preparing her Rang a Do for the ceremony which 
will take place in May. This is a very special day in 
the school year in which almost everyone is 
involved. The school is buzzing with practices for 
tinwhistlers and others while parents of Rang a 
hAon are making arrangements for the Coisir 
which takes place in the school afterwards. 

SAOL NA SCOILE 
Meanwhile, life continues apace. Ta Brian O 
Riagain ar ais ag togaint ranganna eagsula don 
pheil Gaelach. Is iontach an rud e an tacaiocht a 
thugann Cumann Bhaile Bhaodain Naomh Eanna 
do chluichi Gaelacha sa scoil agus taimid fior 
bhuioch diobh da reir. 

Ta Daithi agus Clar ar ais i mbun na ranganna 
cheoil. Ta ag eiri go h-iontach leo, idir 
veidhleadhoiri agus iad siud a sheineann an 
fheadog stain agus is brea an rud iad a chloisteail i 
mbun cheoil sa trathnona. 

Ta Dante ar ais linn agus taimid gar do 
bhuachphointe na bliana . . . an la a bhionn la 
Iodaileach sa da rang aige . . . bimid ar fad ag suil 
leis an mbia blasta a reitionn se! 

Leanann na ranganna rince ar aghaidh. Ta 

FINN REDDY ^ RENAULT 
Naas Road, Dublin 12. Tel: 1850 245 245. 

NOW OPEN 
DUBLIN'S NEW PREMIER DEALER FOR RENAULT 

CALL IN TODAY! 
To view the full range of Renault Cars and Renault Vans at our state of the 

art Motor Showroom on the Naas Road (opposite Atlantic Homecare). 
• Ideally situated on the Naas Road we offer a fully comprehensive range of Cars and Vans • 



Gaelscoil Chnoc Lh\mhrta 
Naionain Shoisearacha abalta tabhairt faoi Bhallai 
Luimni agus ta an-mholadh ag dul do Rang a Cuig 
a dheanann Na Tri Foinn go grastuil. Mastering a 
complicated figure dance is a source of satisfaction 
on many levels . . . the enjoyment of dancing to 
music, the almost mathematical satisfaction of 
completing the movements in time and the love of 
music that is fostered incidentally. Ta daoine ann a 
deireadh go bhfuil nios mo oideachais ag baint le 
foghlaim rince na mar a bhaineann le rang 
Mhatamaitice ar bith. 

Ta ag eiri go hiontach lenar seomra 
riomhaireachta nua. Is deacair a ra ce acu 

Maire Ni Ghallchoir le roinnt da daltai a chuaigh faoi iaimh an 
Easpaig le deanai. 

bhaineann an meid is mo taitnimh as . . . daltai no 
muinteoiri. Ta rogha brea claracha ar fail agus 
bionn leisce ar gach duine an seomra a fhagail. 
Caithfimid buiochas a ghlacadh le Muinteoir Aine a 
chinntionn go bhfuil gach rud ag obair mar ba 
choir. 

Agus muid ag suil le Samhradh na bliana seo, 
tugaimid aghaidh ar an mbliain seo chugainn. 
Tiocfaidh Naionain nua isteach ar cuairt go luath. 
Ta muinteoir Deirdre ag reiteach chucu cheana 
fein! The Naionra are accepting names for the 
next few years and if you would like to see the 
school or meet the Priomh Oide, cuir glaoch ar 
493 9262. 

• MUSIC! • DRAMA! • DANCE! • 
Classes in Music, Drama, Dancing, Voice Training, 

Ballet, Tots and many more. 
The wholesome approach to teaching the Arts. 

Age appropriate classes and material. 
Enrolment is currently taking place for Sept. '05. 

Avoid disappointment and book now. 
LIMITED AVAILABILITY 

For a n i n f o r m a t i o n p a c k c a l l : 0 8 7 - 9 0 8 5 6 7 7 
or 0 8 7 - 9 0 8 5 9 1 3 . 

ROOFING 
ROOF REPAIRS • NEW ROOFS • FLAT ROOFS 

GUTTERS AND FASCIA • CHIMNEYS 
SMALL JOBS OR BIG 

• FREE QUOTATIONS • 
| OVER 4 0 YEAR'S EXPERIENCE 

JOHN: 294 2611 
ANYTIME - SERVING ALL DUBLIN 

Reflection for Pentecost 
Confirmation is closely associated with Baptism but differs 
from it, Confirmation is an extension of Baptism and is 
associated with the coming of the Holy Spirit at Pentecost. 
When the Spirit c a m e on the Apostles they were filled with 
power and conviction. They became men transformed, filled 
with God's spirit. 

The work of the Holy Spirit in them made them aware of 
the love of Jesus and so a new relationship with Jesus was 
born. The Spirit launched them into the world to be witnesses 
to the Resurrection and to preach the gospel of salvation to 
all people. 

The power that was given to the Apostles is given to us 
also. The gifts of the Holy Spirit were given to at Baptism and 
later at Confirmation. What w e need is Faith to accept the 
gifts and the energy to put our faith to work in situations 
where w e find ourselves. 

The gifts of the Holy Spirit will give us courage to open 
doors and to go out to people w h o may not have heard of the 
Holy Spirit. W e need to be transformed at Pentecost, our fear 
must be turned to joy. W e know that the Apostles were 
fearful and were staying together in their fear before the 
coming of the Holy Spirit but then they received the gifts and 
were no longer afraid but went out to preach the good news 
with joy. They were liberated from their fears and were 
prepared to suffer any hardship for the sake of the Gospel . 

When w e are liberated from our fears w e will not be afraid 
or ashamed to proclaim the gospel by word and example. 

- Dom Ambrose Farrington, OCSO 
(Pentecost Sunday, May 15th). 

S C H O L A R S T O W N 
FAMILY PRACTICE 

Off i c i a l Vaccinat ion C e n t r e 
Telephone: 493 6711 

GOING ABROAD? 
If you are planning a trip abroad, contact our Travel 

Health Service for advice. We provide 
comprehensive pre-travel advice and provide all 

vaccinations that you are likely to require 
(including Yellow Fever). Don't take risks while 

travelling. Visit us first. 



...HOTLYON...HOTLYON...HOTLYON. HOTLYON...HOTLYON...HOTLYON... 
C O N F I R M A T I O N P H O T O S 
We are grateful to Mark Magahran for agreeing to take 
Confirmation photos at short notice. Copies of all 
photos are available from Mark at 63 Garville Lane, 
Rathgar, Dublin 6. Tel: 01-496 0584. Mobile: 087-250 
1079. E-mail: maaahran@eircom.net. Website: 
www.markmagahran.com. 

C H E R N O B Y L C H I L D R E N ' S P R O J E C T 
I N T E R N A T I O N A L L T D . 
Many thanks to all who supported our collection. The 
total amount raised amounted to €4,143.53. 

- Michael Kenny 

D A F F O D I L D A Y 2 0 0 5 
Although this year there was a lot of demand on our 
goodwill and generosity, Daffodil Day was a great 
success. On behalf of the Irish Cancer Society, we wish 
to thank all those who supported or gave up their time 
to help. Thanks to the wonderful generosity of everyone. 
Our group collected €17,148. Our sincere thanks again 
for your continued support and help. 

- Mary Coleman, Maire 0'Donne 11 

S C O U T S D R A W R E S U L T S 
March 2005: €127 , J. Malone, 47 Idrone Drive; €63.50, 
M. McEntee, 58 Cremorne; €31.75 , F. Dolan, 49 
Delaford Drive. 
April 2005: €127 , P. & J. Connery, 15 Ashton Close; 
€63.50, P. McRann, 55 Coolamber Park; €31.75, H. & 
A. Carroll, 125 Darglewood. 

RECENT BAPTISMS 
J a m i e Kearns, Woods town Drive 
Charlie Kane Winders, Woodstown Drive 
Sean Buggy, Glenvara Park 
Peter Cox, Woodfield 
Alana Newe, Bever ly Downs 
Gav in Patrick Mark Leddy, Glenvara Park 
Emma Victoria Gill O'Connor, Delaford Lawn 
Stephen Wil l iam Ormsby, Templeroan Park 
Tom Gearoid English, Bulfin Gardens 
Samuel A luwasegun J ibr i l Akintola, Idrone Park 
David J u d e Rogers, Coolamber Park 
Grace Mary Regan, Woodfield 
J e s s i c a Kate McDonnell, Prospect View 
Aimee Yi-An Tan, Bever ly Crescent 
J a c k Patrick Clarke, Woodstown Heath 
Abbie Kate Morley, Templeroan Avenue 
Neil Robert Kelly, Bever ly Heights 
El len Roisi'n Smith, Woods town Parade 
S ienna Ava Farrell, Woodstown Abbey 
E van Louise Paul Carty, Templeroan Park 
Leah Hannah Cecilia Carty, Templeroan Park 
Sophie Marie Martin, Woods town Parade 

NOTICE TO ADVERTISERS/CONTRIBUTORS 
Items for inclusion in the next issue should be handed into 
the Presbytery by Sunday 22nd May 2005. The Newsletter 
will be circulated from 17th June 2005. As advertising 
space has become so popular we are accepting adverts on 
a first come, first served basis only, with payment, so make 
sure to book your space in good time. Enquiries re 
advertising to June at 494 1204 (10.00 a.m.-12.00 noon) 
Monday to Friday. Fax 494 2343. 
PRINTOUT: 4,800 copies. HAND-DELIVERED: about 
4,300 copies. Copies aiso available at Superquinn and at 
back of church. 

Ast hfield 
CC >LLEGE 

Tel: 4900 866 
Fax: 4900 871 

Full Time Day School 

5TH YEAR, 6TH YEAR & REPEAT YEAR 

W E HAVE O V E R 2 0 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

IN PREPARING STUDENTS FOR THE L E A V I N G CERTIFICATE 

C H O O S E THE SUBJECTS THAT Y O U LIKE 

EXPERIENCED, APPROACHABLE TEACHERS 

EXCELLENT H O M E - S C H O O L C O N T A C T 

E X A M I N A T I O N TECHNIQUES A N D STUDY SKILLS 

SUPERVISED STUDY A N D CAREER G U I D A N C E 

A C A R I N G , MATURE, FRIENDLY ATMOSPHERE 

IMPRESSIVE RECORD OF OUTSTANDING RESULTS 

NOW INTERVIEWING FOR SEPTEMBER 2005 
Templeogue, Dublin 6w. email: info@ashfield-college.com 

mailto:maaahran@eircom.net
http://www.markmagahran.com
mailto:info@ashfield-college.com


COLM DUGGAN 
SCHOOL OF MOTORING 

• DIR Registered Instructor • 
^ • Dual Controlled Car • ^ 

Teaching Driving Skills for Life 
- not just for your Test 

GIFT TOKENS AVAILABLE 
^zaRSv, 

21 Idrone Close, Knocklyon 
Telephone: 494 4111; 086-302 3236 

KIERNAN OIL 
KNOCKLYON 

Texaco Oil Distributor 
FREEFONE: 1800 776610 

• Quick Response • Top Up Service • 
• Budget Plan • 

MENTION THIS AD WHEN ORDERING 
AND RECEIVE AN EXTRA €5 DISCOUNT 

Tel: 498 8622. Fax: 498 8626. 
E-mail: kiernanoil@eircom.net 

Orchard 
Cabs 

Butterfield Avenue, Dublin 14. 
Telephone: 493 88 88 (8 lines) 

CAB HIRE SERVICE COVERING DUBLIN AREA 
AIRPORTS • TRAIN STATIONS • SEA PORTS 

FUNCTIONS • COURIER SERVICE 
GOING SOMEWHERE? DON'T BE LATE 

PHONE 493 88 88 

ARDW00 
FLOORS 

By Aislinn Floors Ltd 
Hardwood and Laminated Floors 

Supplied and Installed 

Quality Work 
by Qualified 
Personnel 
Samples 

brought to 
your home or 

business 

* Private Houses • 
• Pubs • Offices * 
• Restaurants • 

• Etc. • 

Telephone: 
4944808 

087 2691740 
Templeogue, Dublin 16 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE: www.arkwoodsunlounges.com 

•R | - - -| 
p J s P i i O P H R =1 ~ jsl 
r i H iji a J i m 
Telephone: 4933543 Fax: 4953196 
10 Old Bridge Road, Templeogue, Dublin 16 
PHONE FOR OUR SUN LOUNGE BROCHURE 

JOE CLANCY 
SOLICITORS 
Main St., Rathfarnham 

• House Purchase & Sales 

• Motor Accidents 

•Wills 

Ph: 492 0464 

Specialist in Children 's Footwear 
SUMMER SANDALS 

NOW IN STOCK 
Stockists of Start-rite, Ricosta, Timberland, 

Naturino Geox, Sketchers, Kickers, Nike, 
Adidas and Many More. 

TERENURE - Tel: 4907237 
Open: 9.30 to 6.00; Sunday 1.00 to 5.00 p.m. 

INSURANCES LTD. 
is regulated by the Central Bank of 

Ireland as a multi-agency intermediary 

ORLAGH GROVE CENTRE, KNOCKLYON 
For Friendly, Independent, Professional Advice 

phone us at 493 0112 or call in for keenest quotes for 
all your Insurance needs. 

• Pensions • Life Cover • Mortgages • 
• Office • Shop • Factories • House • 

• Motor • 

Director: John P. Corcoran 

mailto:kiernanoil@eircom.net
http://www.arkwoodsunlounges.com

